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Kula Sanitarium Is
Praised By Dr. Pratt

Head Of Health Department Well

Pleased With Maui Conditions

Wailuku Water Now Safe

Particularly gratifying to Maul are
the statements made by Dr. J. B. S.
Pratt, president of the board of health,
who spent several days this week on a
general Inspection, of health condi-
tions of this Island. Dr. Pratt had been
preceded by several days by Dr. L. L.
Patterson, the board's expert In
charge of tuberculosis work, and by
M. B. Bairos, assistant food commis-
sioner, who had been investigating in
their own special lines preparatory
to his coming.
Praises Sanitarium

Dr. Pratt was particularly warm In
his praise of the work being done at
the Kula Sanitarium. He and Dr.
Patterson are a unit In declaring the
Kula district to be most eminently
adapted to the treatment of the great
white plague of perhaps any place In
the territory, and they are equally
enthusiastic over what has been ac-

complished by Dr. Durney and the
sanitarium board of managers in the
past few years. With the recently In-

stalled ice and electric plant In good
runlng order, a big dairy herd, and
plenty of land on which to raise pro-

duce for the Institution, the Honolulu
officials see a bright future for Maui's
fight against the destructive malady.
Work on School Starts

Dr. Pratt was particularly pleased
with the progress of the children of
the Institution, for whom school
Classes are now nmiuiiui?u. maicuai
for a new school building is at present
on the ground.
Defeating Typhoid

In his tour of the plantations by
automobile, Dr. Pratt noted very ex-

tensive new construction, and gener- -

ally a satisfactory condition as to
camp sanitation. The big new water-flltratlo- n

system of the Hawaiian
Commercial & Sugar Company is prob-
ably one of the most striking illustra-
tions of the triumph of science over

' disease. Since the camps of the big
- nlnntntlnn have been supplied With

' filtered water, typhoid fever had al-

most entirely disappeared, where be--
m ii. i 1 - i.I.-n;,- nl woo ftrmatontlvlore ma.i mo uuoyiLcv
caring for sufferers from' this disease.
Wailuku Now Safe

The Wailuku water supply is now
pronounced safe by the health author-
ities since there are now no residences
in-Ia- Valley above ten intake. In a
few weeks more the intake will be
located still further up the stream
where contamination will be even less
likely.

Pioneer's New Electric

Plant Very Satisfactory

The new steam turbine electric unit
Installed by the Pioneer Mill Com-

pany this summer, and which has
been in operation a number of times
since the grinding season opened, is
giving excellent satisfaction. The
plant, which is of eight hundred k. w.
xannnitv id used to supplement the
company's hydroelectric plant and is
not operated constantly. It is de-

clared by experts to be perhaps the
finest installation of the kind in the
Islands.

mp'w FARM MANAGER NAMED
FOR KULA SANITARIUM

Ralph E. E. Coursen, who with his
arifa have been at the Wailuku Hotel
for some days, is here from Oregon to
take the place of farm manager ior mo
Kula Sanitarium. He is succeeding E.
P. Baker, who has been in charge of
ho wnrir for the past year. Mr.

Ccursen hopes to make the farm of
the Kula institution a very real assei.

.

STIFF FINE FOR TRESPASS
Timin Montero and Masio Ben

w- - dario, Filipinos, were fined $40 each
iiir nutrip.t. Magistrate Anjo, of Ma--

kawao, on charge of vagrancy, last
cviHov Thev were sent to jail in
default of money,, to pay their fines.
Th two men entered the servants'
quarters on John M. Medeiro's place
ot Pnia. one evening, and niade them
selves objectionable, which resulted in
their arrest.

FINE MARKET BEING BUILT

Th Wnirh Howell Engineering Com
nnnv has about completed the found
ations for the new market building
which is beine constructed by W. L.
nproto of Lahaina. The building will
be of concrete, and will be one of the
most modern and sanitary structures
of the kind in the Territory.

,

pined FOR ASSAULT
AND BATTERY

Because he believed a young Jap
anese of the Hamakuapoko camp was
otipnintine to induce his son to run
qwhv from home. Masubara, visited
the camp in the night and adminiser
ed a souud thrashing to the young
man. As a result he was fined $25 by
Judge Anjo, of the Makawao court, on
his plea of guilty last Tuesaay.

Honolulu Theater
May Get Valley Isle

Local Playhouse In Financial Pilikia
New Film Concern Said To Have

'
Eye On It

That W. H. Stone, who represents
the Reliable Film Company, in the
Islands, and who has announced the
construction of a $200,000 theater
building for Honolulu, is soon to ac-qu'-

control of the Valley Islo Theat-
er, in Wailuku, Is a report that is cur-
rent on Maul at present. The fact
that the Market street play-hous- e Is
in financial straits may have some-
thing to do with the rumor, as well as
the fact that Mr. Stone is known to
have looked over the property during
his visit to the Maul county fair. It
is his company which has lately been
supplying films for the house.

The Valley Isle, according to a legal
notice published today, is to be sold
on foreclosure of mortgage, neia oy
the First National bank for $1700 and
interest. It is said that the company
is In the hole to the extent of some
$3000. The theater building is said to
have cost over double this amount.

Many Engagements
RecentlyAnnounced

Epidemic Of Coming Marriages Causes

Flutter Of Interest In Maui Social

Circles Five Soon

Cupid seems to have been working
overtime recently on Maui, judging
from the fine crop of engagements
which have been announced in the
past week or two. The first surprise,
of course, was the announcement of
the coming marriage of Esther L.
Shepherd to Mr. D. C. Lindsay, made
at Thanksgiving time. Since then no
less than four others have become
known, and half a score of happy
young people are being showered
with congratulations by their friends.
Aiken-Morga- n

The mail this "week brought from
Seattle formal announcement cards of
the coming marriage of Mrs. E. ' R.
Morgan, of that city and Mr. Geo. b.
Aiken, the popular young dentist of
Wailuku. Mrs. Morgan is very well
known on Maul having spent a year or
more here. That she is coming back
as a permanent resident, is delightful
news to her many friends, it is ex-

pected that the wedding will take
place some time in February. Dr.
Aiken is at present building a very
handsome home on High street for his
bride-to-b-

Starratt-Aike- n

That Miss Irene Aiken, of Kahuiui
is soon to be wed to Mr. Harold E.
Starratt, of Olaa, Hawaii, has been an
open secret among intimate friends of
the charming Maui girl for several
weeks. Miss Aiken Is a sister or ur.
Aiken. Mr. Starratt is a rising young
scientist in charge of the experiment
al department of the Olaa Sugar Com
pany. He is a Honolulu boy ana nas
a host of friends in .the Islands.
McPhee-Deutchma- n

The very many friends of Mr. Angus
McPhee, manager of the Paia Market,
were much interested in learning of
his engagement to Miss Katherine
Deutchman, also of Paia. Ttie oriae- -

to-b-e is a comparative stranger in
Maui having come here only aDout
six months ago from the Coast to be-

come a member of the nursing staff
at the Paia Hospital. She has become
very popular with the acquaintances
she has made.
Smith-Sabe- y

Some time in February.it is unaer-stoo-

will also occur the marriage of
Miss Gladys Sabey, of Paia, to Mr.
James Smith, of Puunene. The en
gagement of these two popular young
Maul people has been known for but
a short time. Miss Sabey is daughter
of Dr. Sabey, of Paia, and has a very
wide circle of friends and admirers in
central Maui. Mr. Smith is head luna
on the Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar
Company's Puunene plantation, and is
also well liked by all who know him.

Husband Disappeared

Over Six Years Ago

Although Mrs. Theresa Lucas, of
Lahaina, Maui, was granted a divorce
by Judge Quinn in the Fourth Cir-

cuit Court here last Thursday, on the
ground of desertion, the mystery ol
her husband's disappearance was not
cleared up by the investigation. Mrs.
Lucas testified that she had not see
or heard of her husband since he dis
appeared on July 10. 1916, when he
left her at Honomu. tnis lsiana.

The couple were married in Ma-

deira on May 12, 1898, and came to
Hawaii Boon afterwards. For some
time they worked at Honomu, where
two children were born, Joseph, fif-

teen years, and Carolina, eight years
old. Mrs. Lucas came from Lahaina
with her attorney to attend the case
in the local court. Hilo Tribune.

Dr. Raymond Breaks

With GoyJ'inkham
Resigns Various Offices Sensational

Quarrel May Have Important Poli-

tical Results Seems Irremediable

The wireless reports from Honolulu
this week to effect that Dr. J. H. Ray
mond had broken completely with
Governor Pi.nkham, his long-tim- e per-
sonal and political friend, excited
much speculation here. At first It
was not believed to be a real breach,
but later reports indicate that Dr.
Raymond has irrevocably cut himselt
off from the chief executive.

The rl'max seems to have come
when, on Tuesday morning Dr. Ray-
mond, called at the Capitol and was
refused an audience with the Gover
nor. Mr. Pinkham sent word out that
he was busy, and the Doctor forthwith
returned to his hotel and penned his
resignation of the several offices he
has held under appointment of the
Governor.

"I'm pau with Mr. Pinkham," Dr.
Raymond is quoted by the Advertiser
as saying in the course of a
interview.

"I'll have nothing more to do with
him. I'll not hold any office under
him. I'll not support him any longer
and I shall have no further interest
in politics. If I were President of the
United Statfcs, I would'nt treat a
pouudmastei the way Pinkham has
treated me." '

Raymond, who says he came to Hon-
olulu on private bus'.ness, went to the
Governor's office and sent in his name
with the statement that he would like
to see Governor Pinkham.

"The Governor didn't even have the
courtesy to come out and shake hands
and tell me himself that he was busy
and ask me to call again," said Doctor
Raymond. He just sent out word by
his stenographer that he was busy and
coudn't see me." .

Dr. Raymond went very fully Into
the cause of his disaffection with Pink-
ham, who,he terms as an ingrate, and
who he says has insulted and double-crosse- d

him. He says that his politic-
al activity during the past few years
was inspired by a friendly desire to
help the Governor.

When at the time of the Democratic
primary last spring, L. L. McCandless
and his faction of the Democratic
party, launched a vigorous and syst..
ematic attack upon Governor Pink-
horn. Raymond, acording to his own
statement, went to the aid of the

(Continued on Page Six.)

Wants Wide Tires But

How Wide Is Question

"I believe the supervisors should
pass a wide-tir- e ordinance for the
nrotection of our roads," declares W.
I. Wells, manager of the Haiku Co-

operative Association, "But some care
should be used in framing sucn a law.
The suggestion that tires should in-

crease an inch for each 250 pounds of
load seems ridiculous. What kind of
tire for instance would a man need for
three- - or four-to- n truck? Let's have
wide tires but let's use reason in the
matter."

John Little To Make Home

In Southern Calfornia

John Little, for the past five or six
years head book-keepe- r and cashier of
the Pioneer Mill Company, at Lahaina,
has resigned his position and with his
wife and daughter will leave Maui
tonight enroute to Southern California,
where they expect to locate perman
ently. Mr. Little's place has been nuea
by promotion of George L. Keeney,
who has been assistant book-keepe-

The departure of Mr. Little and his
family will be regretted by the many
friends they have made in the islands
during their residence of some twelve
or fifteen years. Defore coming to
Maul Mr. Little was connected with
the Walalua plantation, on Oahu.

FINED FOR STATUTORY OFFENSE

You Chon Hun, a Korean from Pu
unene, and Mrs. William Tulitino, Ha-

waiian, of Paia, were convicted before
District Magistrate Anjo, or Manawai,
last week of adultery. The man was
fined $30 and the woman $10.

CHRISTMAS TREE AT
KUIAHA SCHOOL HOUSE

A very pleasant Christmas tree and
entertainment was given on Tuesday
evening at the Kuiaha school house
for the children of the neighborhood
Each child received a present. The
prom-a- consisted of reticitations and
music. Mrs. Laura Hills and Mrs.
Will. J. Cooper each rendered vocal
selections. The ladies of the com
niunitv had urenared choice refresh
ments which 'were much appreciated
by both old and young. Following the
program an informal dance was held

County Gets Share
Of Bonus Money

Gamblers Flourish During Fat Season

On Plantations Fines For Week

Nearly $1000

The county of Maul profited from
plantation bonus money to the extent
of nearly $1000 during the past week.
It came in shape of fines and forfeited
cash bail of several dozen Oriental
gamblers taken in the police drag nets.
Most of the raids were made in the
camps of the Puunene plantation
where it is said some big games have
been in progress lately.

With the unwonted prosperity of
plantation laborers at present, due to
the heavy bonuses being distributed,
gambling is said to be flourishing all
over the territory ns never before, and
stories of big winnings are to be
heard. One Japanese from Puunene,
who had gotten a little stake of about
$100 from his hoe hanahana, Bhook
the bones to such good result that he
was swelling around early in the week
with $600 in his pockets. Then he
started for Honolulu, to take a steam-
er to Japan, but at Lahaina he lost his
entire pile in less than half a day
when encountered by some fellow
countrymen a little smarter or luckier
than he.

Asks $5000 Damages

' For False Arrest
Chinese Was Searched For Opium On

Warrant Issued By Makawao

Magistrate, And Feelings Hurt

On behalf of District Magistrate
Joseph G. Anjo, of Makawao, County
Attorney Bevins has filed a demurrer
to the complaint of Dang Nam in the
latter's suit for $5000 damages, which
he claims to have suffered through
having had his person seached for
orium, on November seventh. The
.demurrer holds that the action agatnsi
the. magistrate is not warranted. The
case will probably come up after the
first of the year before Judge Edings.

Considerable interest attaches to
the case. The plaintiff Dang alleges in
his complaint, that he was arrested by
Police Officer Joseph Morris on a
"John Doe" search warrant, issued by
Judge Anjo, and subjected to the to
dignity of having his clothing gone
through in the presence of a gaping
crowd. No opium was brought to
light and the damage suit follows.
Eugene Murphey is attorney for Dang.

Judge Edings Reversed
In Hart Bond Case

In a decision handed down today
by the supreme court, orders made by
Circuit Judge W. S. Edings of Maul
holding that his court was without
jurisdiction to hear the cases brought
by the territory against the bondsmen
of Edmund H. Hart, are reversed ana
the cases remanded to the Valley
Island court for further proceeding.

Hart, 'w'ho was circuit court clerk,
recently was convicted of embezzle
ment. The territory sought to recover
the misappropriated funds by bringing
suit against Hart's bondsmen. Pleas
of the bondsmen to the jurisdiction of
the Maui court were sustained and the
territory appealed. Star-Bulleti-

Many Filipinos Seek To

Become American Citizens

During the past two or three weeks
a total of 120 Filipinos have taken out
their first papers of naturalization be
fore Clerk V. C. Schoenberg, of tne
second Circuit Court, and there are
Rome 400 others hoping to get into
the same class before the first of the
year. All of them are members of na
tional guard companies, and in order
to remain so they must dexlare their
Intention to become American citizens

Whether the 400 will be accommod
ated during the next week or not
depends upon whether on not the na.-

tional guard authorities can scare up
half a dozen assistants to aid Clerk
Schoenberg In the amount of clerical
work involved.

OPENING OF COMMUNITY
HOUSE IN KAHULU

Thursday, December 28th is the date
set for the opening of the new Com
munity Building in Kahuiui and on
that evening the people of Kahuiui
and vicinity will be at home to see
their friends. The invitation Is especi
ally extended to the general publi
of Central Maul to be present on thl
occasion. The best music obtalnabl
is being secured and the ladies who
have charge of the evening's enter
tainment will spare no pains to insure
a good time to all.

U. S. Verging Towards

War Lansing Hints

Sensational American Note Causes General Specu

lationStock Market Demoralized "Not A

Threat," Is Word Given Out

WASHINGTON, December 21 Supplementing previous state- -

ncnt, Secretary Lansing adds "note not government.
l)licy of this government remains unchanged."

Danger of America's being drawn into the war, and our increasingly
critical position as neutral, is one of moving considerations of the
President's note. Lansing stated that American rights are becoming
more involved and country is drawing nearer verge of war. America is
ntitled to know exactly what belligerents seek so we may regulate our

future conduct. Lansing said that
our being drawn into the war should serve as restraining force for

afeguardging American rights.
an early conclusion of the Note is not regarded as peace move.

LONDON, December 21 Note of America has been revived by
foreign office. No statement yet made concerning it pending its con- -
ldcration.

HONOLULU, December 22
Commission has jurisdiction jointly
mission in regulating Hawaiian railways. Papers of the Makee railway
turned over to Governor at his request by Public Utilities body.

Committee examined rorbes water
is secure, orDes to take mainland
nounced.

LONDON, December 22 The
astonished at W ilson's move. Bonar
mow that later we and our children

the
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FRANCISCO, 22 John Spring, the Berkeley
millionaire, is by Minnie Coggins, daughter of Mary
Moore, who was Honolulu by Spring daughter year ago in,
auto accident, for $50,000 damages.

VITRAMONT, France, December 22 American Ambassador
Sharp, laid the corner-ston- e building in the village destroyed
utterly by Funds for the rebuilding the vilalge were raised by
Mrs. W H. Crocker, wife of the
Francisco.

president

WASHINGTON, December 22 Universal training will
in January. General says we regulars for

tremendously increased.
YORK, December 22 Schwab advocated tolls

otherwise the war this country will be
tremendous disadvantage.

mass-meetin- g in campaign $10,000,000
benefit Jews in Europe. Jacob Schiff and Jacob Rosenveld
$100,000.

LONDON, December 22 Announced that government will
at the the war.

NE WYORK, December 22
Slavs. Heavy artillery fire in west.

HONOLULU, December 21

with

front work

secure

sued

upon

each gave

Sugar Company is far above original averaging over 30,000,- -
000 gallons daily. Since was opened the flow become more ample.

C. Y. Wilmarth, to be manager
the Matsonia.

Stenographer of Governor says
He was told that the governor was
before the 26th. The Doctor was
he replied would.

Consuls here are reticent about
Forbes to call special meeting

plans for wharves.
COPENHAGEN, December

the sale of the Danish Indies
at price of $25,000,000.

EL PASO, Carranzistas and Vil- -
at Escalon, Torreon.

PEKING, Russian-Japanes- e, French and British
for in reorganized

loan of 10,000,000.

WIRELESS MARKET QUOTATIONS
A. M.

Price at N. Y. 96 degrees
Kwa Flantation Company
Hawaiian Commercial Co
McBryde Company
Oahu Sugar Company
Olaa Sugar Company
Pioneer Mill Company

Company
Honolulu Brewing & Malting
Mineral Products Company
Honolulu Consolidated Oil Company
Kngeis Copper Company
Mountain King Mine
Hawaiian Company....
Onomea Sugar Company
Hawaiian Pineapple Company
Oahu Railway Land Company

Telephone Company
Hilo Railway per cent Pfd.)
Hilo Railway (Common)
San Carlos
Honokaa
Montana Bingham
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The Maui News wishes its readers and friends a most happy Christ-

mas season, and a full measure of the success and prosperity winch the

New Year is to bring.
o

AN INVESTMENT FOR THE FUTURE

In offering some $600 in cash prizes to schools and school children

of the Islands, for the best school and home gardens, the Honolulu
Star-Bullet- in and Frank C. Atherton are showing most commendable
public spirit. There is no more reason why a newspaper or Mr. Ather-

ton should undertake such a project than any other business firm or
individual. But the undertaking is a most important one and should
have far reaching results. The department of public instruction is most
properly The best three school gardens for 1917 on Maui

get $25, $15, and $10 in prizes; and like prizes for the home gardens
raised by school children. Molokai and Lanai together get two first and
two second prizes each of $15 and $5.

The competition is to be known as a "School Farm Contest, and
the six reasons given for this title tell also the real inspiration of the
plan. These reasons are

"Because we want the children to feel that in their Home Gardens
and their School Gardens they are laying the foundations of knowledge
and experience that will be of great value to them in the future.

"Because we want the children to look forward to the time when
they will have a farm in place of the garden. And that farm will bring
them pleasure and profit on account of the experience gained "and
amhitinn snrotitpd in this earden.

"Because we want them to realize that the success of farming and
the farm it not so much the large area cultivated as it is the size of the
good results gained from each square foot of land.

"Because we want each child to know that there is nothing more
dignified or commendable than labor on a farm, and there is no other line

of work to which the educated, homeloving, home-buildin- g boys and
girls of Hawaii can apply themselves to better advantage.

"Because all Hawaii hopes the children of Hawaii will look ahead
and go ahead in the agricultural enterprises, large and small, to be found
and developed in every district of the Territory.

"Because we believe that intelligent farm workers and successful
farm work go hand in hand with personal and financial success in Ha
waii.

o

CAN WE SAVE HAWAIIAN MUSIC?

It is interesting to note that an agent of a Chautaqua circuit is
to the Islands for the purpose of recruiting six troupes of Hawaiian

singers for the coming season, all of which will be pledged to give
ing but the simon-pur- e Hawaiian music during their engagement. This
is gratifying. At the present time the whole mainland is staurated with
a horrible nondescript doggerel, styled Hawaiian. Even "Aloha Oe"
and other of the more beautiful and popular Island melodies are being
rendered in rag-tim- e 1

Hawaiian quintet leaders on the mainland, who havebeen appealed to
to cut out the painful burlesque, claim that they are compelled to accede
to public demand for the ed Hawaiian music or lose their means
of livelihood. There is reason to believe, however, that this is not whol-

ly correct, since for some years there has been a marked tendency on
the part of Hawaiian singers, right here at home, to abandon their own
music for ed negro and other popular styles of music. The sign-

ing one hears in the Islands today is not that of ten years ago, nor has
the change been for the better.

If our boys could be convinced that in their own music they have
something infinitely finer and more pleasing than anything they can pos-

sibly adopt, one of Hawaii's most delightful assets may not be lost. But
unless such conviction does come, and come quickly, it will be but a few
years until Hawaiian music will be a thing of the past.

o

WHERE SPECIAL HELP IS NEEDED

In light of the fact that prohibition for Hawaii is entirely probable
in the no distant future, it would seem to be no more than right for the
Hawaii Experiment Station to devote some serious special attention to
the problem of the wine grapes growers of the Kaupakalua district, many
of whom not only own stock in the Kaupakalua winery, but in large
measure are dependent on the grapes they sell to the winery for their
living. In California the wine growers have seen the writing on the
wall, and thousands of acres of vineyards are to be seen planted to' fruit
trees of various kinds. If the state does not go dry too soon, the tree
fruit will be producing revenue before the wine grapes have to go.

But here in Hawaii the problem is not simple because it is not so
easy to find a substitute for any given crop. It would seem, however,
that a serious effort should be made to learn if it be not feasible to graft
on the wine grape stock already growing, some good variety of table
grape that might find ready market in Honolulu, or which might be con-
verted into unfermented grape juice, for which purpose the present
Isabella wine grape is said not to be suited.

o

FIGHT THE REAPPORTIONMENT SECTION

The Hilo Tribune has raised the question of reapportionment for
the legislature, as required by the Organic Act to be made on the basis
of population. As the Tribune says, the matter will probably be brought
up again at the coming session, and perhaps an appeal be made to the
Congress to force the matter. Perhaps this last would be a good thine,
It would at least give the rest of the Territory outside of Honolulu an
opportunity to be heard on the injustice of turning over to the capital
city a majority in each house ot the legislature. Such a result was
probably never thought of when the Organic Act was framed. There
is not a state in the Union, probably, that is controlled in its legislature
by majorities from one city. As the Tribune remarks, Honolulu has not
made such a good showing in running her own affairs that the rest of the
territory has any desire to let her run everything. It's all right to give
the metropolis all the rope she wants in local affairs, but if she hangs
nciscii wun u me rest oi me lerruory wouia just as soon not be in
eluded.

Honolulu is out on an anti-vic- e crusade. The object is good, but
there is reason to believe that most of the crusaders lose sight of the fact
lhat the condition they would eradicate is a symptom rather than the
disease itself. Some day. society may be more perfectly organized so
mat tne powerful animal impulses of men and women may be directed
to tne upuuuaing ot tne race rather than merely suppressed.

Much interest attaches to the break between Governor Tinkham and
Dr. Raymond. To all appearances it is a break that cannot be healed.
Undoubtedly it must be exceedingly disturbing to the Governor and at
the same time a cause for jubilation on the part of the Governor's en-
emies. Because Dr. Raymond has been one of the few close personal
and political friends of the territorial executive, his disaffection must be
all the more serious a blow. Those who know the Doctor will readily
appreciate that he may have been hasty in taking offense at what may
not have been intended as a slight, but they will appreciate also that he
has doubtless kicked over the whole kettle of fish beyond any undoing.
His resignation as a member of the Maui board of supervisors will be
regretted by many, since his record on the board has been good, as will
be admitted even by his political enemies.

o
One of the peculiar anomalies of these Islands is that, with appar-

ently an inexhaustable supply of fish along our shores, fish is almost a
luxury rather than a staple, as might be expected. There is probably no
seaport on either the Atlantic or Pacific coast of continental United
States where sea food is not cheaper than meat. In fact fish is often
referred to as the poor man's meat. But here, for some reason, it is
invariably more expensive than the best cuts of beef or pork.

But in the face of this a mainland firm announces its intention of
establishing a fish canning plant in the Islands for preserving the great
quantities of tuna and other vaulable food fishes to be had at small cost.
If this project goes through we shall certainly be able to buy Hawaiian
fish at cheaper rate than we pay now even if we may have to accept a
tin can with each purchase

o
Hilo people plan to ask Col. Roosevelt to open their new post of-

fice for them. The appropriateness of this is not clear. Now if it were
an orphanage or a matrimonial agency

OUR ISLAND CONTEMPORARIES

KUHIO'S HOME RULE BILL

The chamber of commerce Is to dis-
cuss Kuhio's bill to provide a measure
of "home rule" to Hawaii, whereby
the Governor is to be elected, It the
bill becomes law. It is high time that
the chamber did take the matter up
for discussion, considering that Kuhio,
through The Advertiser, announced
the intent of this bill several weeks
ago and has already presented It for
the consideration of the house. No
piece of legislation, with the exception
of the Underwood Tariff Act, nas been
before congress so directly affecting
this Territory as this home rule bill.
With an elected Governor goes all the
political patronage of the territorial
departments, in four year gulps. Do
we want it, or do we not? So far
none has ever expressed either ap-

proval of the Delegate's plan, made
without consultation, so far as we
know, with any representative body of
citizen, political or otherwise. The
election of the Governor may be the
very finest thing to happen, but it
ought to be discussed a bit in advance,
If only for the sake of ."home rule"
consistency. Advertiser.

PROHIBITION AND HAWAII

Few more significant developments
have occured In the business life' of
the territory than the retirement from
the wholesale liquor business oi
cm-tai- large business firms. A good
many years ago one of the "Big Five"
abolished its liquor branch and within
the past few days news has been
published that another has decided to
nnit this line, and is now concluding
arrangements for such abandonment.
Furthermore, the last of the whole-
sale and plantation agency firms which
has carried a wholesale liquor Drancn
is seriously considering dropping this
portion of its business.

No- reason of morals or ethics is
given for such abandonment, it being
stated that the causes are purly

The businesses no longer
pay, due to several developments.
Nevertheless, It Is an undername anu
undenied fact that the steady growth
of prohibition and temperance senti-
ment Is one of the main factors in
making the wholesale business in Ha-

waii no longer Inviting from the stand- -

noint of profitable enterprise ana tne
economic factor here is largely in- -

Quenced by ethical reasons.
In Hawaii as in ever state In the

Union,' keen business competition
tends to eliminate the drinker.
Businessmen recognize that their
employes must be temperate, ana
more and more they are applying tne
same rule to themselves. The tend-
encies in social life are all against the
drink habit.

In Honolulu club, we are Informed,
the receipts from the bar and buffet
have been cut almost In half within a
vear. The club was the center of no
particular temperance movement its
members merely are using less ana
less liquor. Recently a saloon license,
for a Beemingly desirable and popular
location, was sold at a surpriatngly
low figure, considering the fact that
saloon licenses are so restricted in
Honolulu that the present holders of
them have a practical monopoly on the
retail business. This is another in
stance to show that prohibition for
Hawaii is coming, and the liquor men
know it.

A plebiscite in Hawaii on the ques
tion of prohibition would have very
different results now from those of
seven years ago. At that time the
liquor forces were entrenched, power-
ful, defiant, with plenty of money and

plenty of brains at command for their
campaign. Not so today.

They are on the defensive now, los-
ing trench after trench. In the last
few years the growth of "dry" terri-
tory on the mainland has pointed un-
mistakably to the day
when the nation will be 'all-whit-

either by adoption of a constitutional
amendment, by state vote, or by local
option.
- The favorable report ot the house
judiciary committee yesterday on the
proposed constitut'onal amendment fs
strikingly significant. It means that
the Democratic party is preparing to
make prohibition a party issue. That
is what Bryan has been fighting for
throughout most of 1916. If the Re
publican party had been wise, it would
have seized its own opportunity. De-
mocracy, with the proof of the recent
election that progressivism brings it
victory in the western and coast
states. Is not likely to turn down such
an instrument of aid as espousal of
the prohibition cause. If this amend-
ment goes to the state legislatures
ror ratmcation, it will start with a
certain 23 out of theCnecessary 36
states, for 23 are already "dry." More
than bl) per cent of the country s pop
ulation lives in these states.

The constitutional amendment must
be passed by a two-third- s vote of the
house and senate before being sub-
mitted to the states. It may be beaten
at the present short session of Con-
gress, but there is little doubt that the
next session, pressure of public opin
ion win force the national lawmakers
to place this amendment in the hands
of the states for approval or rejection.

Star-Bulleti-

AN INTER-ISLAN- FAIR

The territorial fair proposition ap
pears to be growing in favor and it
would seem that the time has come to
begin preliminary work on the proposi
tion. County Fairs are excellent ideas
and the huge success of the Hilo and
Wa'luku shows testifies to that fact
Still, an inter-islan- d fair at which the
farmers of each isle could compete on
neutral ground, would be a better way
to encourage home production and
home industries. Such a fair would
attract entries from island in the
group and would prove of the greatest
value to the farmers, cattle raisers
and others.

The annual fair of each Island could
be held as usual but a general inter- -

island show might be held later on,
and, at it, all the prize winners in the
local fairs could compete in a Grand
Fair which would be held on each
island in turn.

Agricultural shows are the means of
improving farming conditions where-eve- r

they are held and the next move
should be, after Oahu has had a county
fair, to have an inter-islan- d exhibition.

Hawaii Herald.

The fight that Is hinted at as being
arranged in the legislature against the
crusade which is being conducted
against bovine tuberculosis, should be
met by all decent minded legislators
of both house. The great White
Plague has enough leeway in this
country without helping out the
scourge by abolishing the good work
done by the terrttorial veterinarian
who examines all cows before giving
the owners a permit to sell milk. Ha
waii herald.

f

Take note, Hawaii, that Secretary
of the Treasury McAdoo is to remain
in the cabinet. He was the first
higher-u- p in Washington to recom
mend the retention of the tariff on
sugar. Star-Bulleti-

Smallest Baby Grand In The World
It occupies no more space, than an upright piano and has all the

depth of tone of the. Concert Grand. A fine assortment of pianos and
player pianos now on display at our temporary quarters opposite the
Maui Hotel

Knabe Piano Representative. Jack Bergstrom.

VICTOR, VICTROLAS, UKULELES, SHEET MUSIC, ETC.

(Dec. IS Jan. 15.)

8TEAMER

CASH
Not Always

Necessary
ordering from large

xvinter stock. will

send approval, have

established account with

will well

have large

very latest shapes and

MANUFACTURERS' SHOE STORE, HONOLULU

MATSON NAVIGATION CO.
26$ market Street, San Trancisct, California.

FREIGHT AND PASSENGER

SCHEDULE
December,-191- 6 January, 1917 February, 1917

Voyage Arrive
Honolulu Honolulu

Lurline 5 12 19
Wllhelmina 90 13 19 27
Manoa 37 19 . 2
Matsonia 27 2
Lurline 2 9 16
Wllhelmina i 91 10 24
Manoa 38 24

Matsonia 40 24 30 7
Lurline 30 6 13
Wllhelmina 7 13
Manoa , 39 20
Matsonia 41 27 7
Lurline .... 27 Mar. 6 Mar.

5 33
5 'i
5 so
5 io

5 9
3 00

4 58
4-- 5

4 5i

4

PORTS OF CALL.
Matsonia

Honolulu Hilo.Wllhelmina
Manoa

Honolulu Kahulut.Lurline
Lurline Carries Livestock Honolulu Kahulul.

SUBJECT CHANGE WITHOUT NOTICE.

Uime Sables JCahtiiui Slailroad Co.
Daily Passenger Schedule (Except Sunday)

The following schedule went into Juno 4th, 1913.

TOWAKD8 WAILUKU
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in shoes

Footwear be

on you

an us. It
be to do so now.

We assortment in

materials.

ae
Dec. Dec. Dec.
Dec. Dec. Dec.
Dec. Dec. 26 Jan.

39 Dec. Jan. Jan, 10
105 Jan. Jan. Jan.

Jan. Jan. 16 Jan.
Jan. 16 Jan. Jan. 30
Jan. Jan. Feb.

106 Jan. Feb. Feb.
92 Feb. Feb. Feb. 21

Feb. 13 Feb. Feb. 27

Feb. 21 Feb. Mar.
107 Feb. 13

3. S. )

To andS. 8.
8. 8. 1

and8 8 f
S. S. to and

TO

'

Train

3
3 20

3 17

3

3 5
a 55

a

a

2

4 a

4 3
a

M

8 42
8

8 27
8 17

8 15
8 o5

8

7

7

7 5

7
17

M

(

Miles

153

8.4

34

1.4

o

our I

if

a the

104

STATIONS

A..Wailuku..L
!.. A

.. Kahului
A JL
L" "ASpreck- -

a" clSTi"e ."l
L.. ..A

Paia
A. .X
L "AHama- -

"kuapoko "k
lZ

- Pauwela ..
A, .X
L.. Haiku .

TOWARDS

Distance

Miles

o

33

6.9

9--

u.9

13--

5-- 3

6 40
6 50

6 52
7 02

7 03
7 15

7 7

7 24

7 25
7 33

7 35
7 40I

PUUNENE DIVISION

Leave

A M

8 50
9 00

P M

'.30
I 40

I 42
I 52

1 53
a 05

2 07
2 14

2 15

2 23

a 25
a 3l

Arrive
8. F.

Dec. 26
Jan, 2

Jan. 9

Jan. 16

Jan. 23

Jan. 30

Feb. 6

Feb. 13

Feb. 20

Feb. 27

Mar. 6

Mar. 13
r on

effect

HAIKU

P m

3 35
3 45

3 47
3 57

3 58

4 10

4 12

4 19

4 20

4 28

4 3
4 35

TOWARDS PUUNENE TOWARDS KAHULUI

STATIONS
. Passewter Patssaier listaace ijtatee Pamittr ptWBfa

m m Miles Miles am p mL.Kaliului.. A
2 50 6 00 . 0 A"PuuneiieX 2. 5 6 22 3 15
3 00 610 2.5 06M2 3 05

1. AH trains dally except Sundays.
2. A Special Train (Labor Train) will leave Walluku daily, except Sundaya,

at 6:30 m., arriTing at Kahulul at 6:6 m., and connecting wit
the 6:00 m. train for Puunene.

3. BAGGAGE RATES: 150 pounds of personal baggage will be carried free
of charge on each whole ticket, and 75 pounds on each half ticket, wke"s' vuarg ana on me same train aa tne noiaor 01 ue ueket.
For excess baggage 25 cents per 100 pounds or part thereof will ke
charged.

For Ticket Fares and other Information see Local Passenger Tariff L C. O.
No. S, or Inquire at any of the Depots.

ALBERGER PUMPS

CENTRIFUGAL PUMPS FOR FA CTOR Y

AND IRRIGATION WORK.
'

CONDENSERS. ,

Distributors

Catton, Neill & Co., Ltd.
ENGINEERS HONOLULU

5 3
5 4

a. a.
a.

iu 01



i;

On the Other Islands

BOND ISSUE AGAIN UP

Honolulu has decided to KRain try to
secure a bond issue through a special
election. The voters will be asked to
pass this t'me on a bond Issue of
$480,000 for water works and sewer
extension. The election will be held
on February twenty-first- .

CAMPING SITE PLANNED
FOR KAUAI

The Kauai chamber of commerce
ha voted to ask the legislature to
appropriate $1,000 for a road to make
acceBsable the scenic country adjacent
to the Waimea canyon. It is planned
to make the district a big permanent
camping site for the public. The leases
under which the district is held at
present by the Knudsen estate expire
next year.

GRAND JURY TO PROBE LYMAN

Because Norman K. Lyman, road
overseer .for Hawaii county, has over-
drawn by some $1,100 the allotment
for road work, the grand Jury will
probably Investigate him. It Is claim-
ed that Lyman has made good as a
road builder, but that his zeal for good
roads led him Into spending more
money than he had.

Governor Pinkham will hold a re-

ception the afternoon of New Year's
Day. There will be no Grand Ball on
New Year's Eve on account of its fall-

ing on Sunday.

Armour & Company, the big meat
packing1 concern of the ma'nland, Is
opening a branch wholesale store In
Honolulu.

OPERATED ON FOR APPENDICITIS

T.Desmond Collins .book-keepe- r of
the Paauilo Sugar Company, was oper-

ated upon in Hilo for appendicitis, last
Saturday, according to information re-

ceived here by friends. Mr. Collins
was formerly assistant book-keepe- r of
the Wailuku plantation.

IS LECTURING ON HAWAII

Miss Estelle Roe, who was formerly
a teacher at the Maui Central High
School, has been giving a number of
Illustrated talks on the Islands in New
York and New Jersey, according to In-

formation which had been received
by friends.

, NOTICE '

OF FORECLOSURE OF MORTGAGE
UNDER POWER OF SALE, AND

TIME AND PLACE OF SALE

Notice is hereby given that, under
and by virtue of the power of sale con-

tained in that certain indenture of
Mortgage dated December 31, 1914,
executed and delivered by the Valley
Isle Theater, Limited, as mortgagor,
to th First National Bank of Wailu
ku, as Mortgagee, of record in liber
421, pages 233-23- said mortgage nav-In- g

been given to secure the payment
of a'pomlssory note, for the sum of
One Thousand Seven Hundred uoi-lars-

of date December 31, 1914, pay
able' one day after date, and drawing
eight percent interest per annum;
said First National Bank of Wailuku,
the mortgagee, (still the owner and
holder of said note and mortgage) in
tends to, and will foreclose said mort-
gage for conditions broken, that is to
say, for non-payme- of the principal
sum due on said note, and for non-
payment of interest due thereon.

Notice Is likewise given by said
Bank (Mortgagee) that on Saturday,
the third day of February, 1917, at
twelve o'clock noon of said day, the
property covered by said mortgage,
and hereinbelow described, will be
sold at public auction, at the front
entrance to the Court-Hous- in Wai-
luku; County of Maui, Territory of Ha
waii. Terms of sale, cash. Deeds at
expense of purchaser.

For- further particulars regarding
sale and property apply to First Na
tional Bank of Wailuku, or D. H. Case,
Its Attorney.

Dated at Wailuku, Maui, this 22nd
day of December, 1916.

FIRST NATIONAL BANK
OF WAILUKU

By C. D. LUFKIN, Cashier.

Descrlotlon ef Property to be Sold
The following is a description of the

property described in and conveyed
by said mortgage, and which is to be
sold undor the foregoing notice.

All of the right, title and Interest of
the Valley Isle Theater, Limited, both
legal and equitable, in, to, and under
that certain Indenture of Lease ex
ecuted by Guy S. Goodness, of Maka-wa-o,

Maul, and Rebecca Nicholas, of
Wailuku, Maui, as lessors, to The
Valley Isle Theater, Limited, of date
September 26, 1914, acknowledged be-

fore Eugene Murphy, which lease
covers all that certain piece and
parcel of land situate in the III of
Peeoeer. said piece of land being gen
erally and commonly known as the
"Butcher Shop Lot," on Market Street,
in Wailuku, County of Maui, Territory
of Hawaii, together with the rights,
privileges and appurtenances thereun
to belonging; ana

The Theater or (and) show-hous- e

building erected and located on the
lot of land (lease-hol- d premises) here
inabove described.

(Dec. 22, 29, Jan. 5, 12.)

Notice Is hereby given that, on
February 10, 1912, D. L. Meyer execut-
ed and delivered unto the Lahatna
National Bank, or order, his promis-
sory note for the sum of Three Thou- -

nd Dollnrs, payable one day after
date, with Interest- - from date until
paid at the rate of eight percent an-
num; securing the payment of said
note by pledging and assigning to
said Dank, as Collateral Security, 170
shares of the Capital Stock of the Maul
Wine and Liquor Company, Limited;
and authorizing said Bank, in the
event of the principal and interest of
said note being paid when due, to sell
said stock, and from the proceeds of
sale, pay all costs and charges, the
principal and interest due on said
note, and render the surplus, if any,
to said D. Li. Meyer.

Notice is therefore given that, be
cause of the of $2,200.00
of the principal of said note, and In- -

terest due, on Tuesday, January 2, 1917.
1917. at ten o'clock A. M. of said day,
at the front entrance of the First Na-
tional Bank of Wailuku, in Wailuku,
Maui, said Lahaina National Bank
will sell the foregoing 170 shares of
the Capital Stock of the Maul Wine
and L'quor Company, Limited to the
highest bidder. Terms of sale, cash.
For further particulars apply to La
haina National Bank or First National
Bank of Wailuku.

LAHAINA NATIONAL BANK
By C. D. LUFKIN, Cashier.

(Dec 22, 29.)

NOTICE

Notice is hereby given that, on
October 12, 1909, the Wailuku Rice
Company, Limited, a corporation, e--

ecuted and delivered unto the First
National Bank of Wailuku, or order,
its promissory note for the sum of
Fifteen Hundred Dollars, payable six
months after date, with interest from
date until paid at the rate of ten per-

cent per annum; securing the pay-

ment of said note by the execution
and delivery to said Bank of a mort
gage of even date, covering the per
sonal property hereinbelow in this
notice described; said mortgage prov
iding that, in the event of the non-
payment of the debt secured thereby,
the mortgagee might sell or other
wise dispose of said property at either
public auction or private sale, ana
from the proceeds of sale pay all
costs and charges, the principal and
interest due on said note, rendering
the surplus, if any, to the mortgagor.

Notice is therefore given that, De- -

cause of the of a portion
of the principal and interest due and
unpaid on the above note,
the First National Bank of Wailuku
will, on Tuesday, January 2, 1917, at
ten o'clock A. M. of said day, at the
front entrance of the First National
Bank of Wailuku, in Wailuku, Maul,
sell all of the property of the Wailu-
ku Rice Company, Limited, including
leasehold rights held and enjoyed by
it, a partial list of which is as fol
lows:

One Fair-Mors- twenty five horse
power gas engine;

One stone rice huner,
One combined rice huller and pol

isher;
One polisher.

NOTICE

mentionea

ah nnniicances and fixtures now
onrt hereafter constituting a portion of
the foregoing machinery. Terms oi
sale, cash. For further particulars ap
ply to First National Bank oi vvauu-ku- ,

or D. H. Case, its Attorney.
FIRST NATIONAL BANK

OF WAILUKU
By C. D. LUFKIN, Cashier.

(Dec 22, 29.)

NOTICE

Re.Realstratlon of Automobiles
The Sheriff's office will be open for

the of automobiles and
auto-truck- s beginning Monday, Dec
ember 18, between the hours of :ju
n m. and 5 n. m.

The law provides that all automoD- -

iles and auto-truck- s in the county snail
he reeistered or each
year between the dates of December
15 and December 31.

The office will be open on Sundays
to accommodate those owners not able
to call on week days; -

CLEMENT CROWELL,
Sheriff,

(Dec. 15, 22, 29.)

NOTICE

All of the general merchandise busL
ness of G. Masuda of Lahaina, Maui,
consisting of real estate, leasehold in-

terests, stock of merchandise, furni
ture and fixtures, mules, horses,
wagons, harness, accounts receivable,
etc., etc., will be offered for sale by
the undersigned on the seventh day of
December, 1916.

Bids are hereby invited lor ine
above Droperty.

Bidders shall Inclose their Dias in
sealed envelopes addressed to Alex-

ander Lindsay. Jr., Stangenwald Build
ing, Honolulu, endorsed on the env-

elope "Bid for Masuda property."
All bids will be opened on the

twenty-sevent- h day of December, 1916,

at 12 o'clock noon.
Terms of Sale. Cash United States

Gold Coin.
Expense of instruments" of convey-

ance at cost of purchaser.
For further information apply to the

undersigned.
(Signed) JAMES WAKEFIELD

D. YONEKURA
J. K. NARUSE

Trustees of the property of
G. Masuda.

(Dec. 15, 22.)

VAUI STABLES
J. C FOSS. Jr.. Prop.

Transferin and Draying
RING US UP AND WE WILL BE THERE.

THE MAUI NEWS, FRIDAY, DECEMBER 1916.

WANTED To lonrn the wherea-
bouts of my wife, Mltsuya Ushljlma,
who left her home in Lahaina on Mon-
day night, December 11. Tlease ntl-f- y

Kojai, near Judge McKay's place,
NOBUJI USHIJIMA.

(43 4t)

BY AUTHORITY

Notice of Sale of Government Lease
At 12 o'clock noon, Monday, Janu-

ary 22nd, 1917, at the door of
the Capitol Building, Honolulu, there
will be sold at Public Auction, under
Section 380, Revised Laws of 1915,
General Lease of the following describ-
ed Government Land:

Part 1. Lot 33, Walohull-Keoke- a

Momestead Tract, Kula, Maui, contain-
ing an area of 2.03 acres, more or less;
upset rental. $5.00 per annum, pay
able annually in advance; term of
lease, 21 years from January 22nd,

The purchaser shall pay the cost of
advertising.

For and further information,
apply at the ofllce of the Sub-Agen- t,

W. O. Aiken, Paia, Maui, or at the
office of the Commissioner of Public
Lands, Capitol Building, Honolulu.

B. G. RIVENBURGH,
Commissioner of Public Lands.

Dated at Honolulu, December 12th,
1916.

22,

front

maps

(Dec. 15, 29, Jan. 6, 12, 19.)

FORECLOSURE OF
MORTGAGE.

CHATTEL

Notice of Sale.
TAKE NOTICE, that by virtue of

the ppwer contained in a chattel mort
gage dated April 19th, 1912 and execut-
ed by Sam Kuula, mortgagor to L. L.
McCandless, mortgagee, I shall expose
for sale the following personal proper
ty to the highest bidder.

Four (4) work mules;
One (1) wagon together with all

harness and tackle belonging to same.
Said sale to take place at noon on

Saturday the 6th day of January, 1917
in front of the Court House in Wailu
ku, Maui, T. H.

The above mortgage was given to
secure the payment of the sum of one
hundred dollars secured and evidenced
by a note executed April 19th, 1912 and
bearing interest at the rate of ten per
cent per annum, upon which default
has been made.

Dated Wailuku, Maui, T. H, Dec.
7th, 1916.

EUGENE MURPHY,
Attorney of mortgagee.

O. Address, Wailuku, Maul, T. H.
(Dec. 8, 15, 22, 29.)

Fit Your
Feet

THE

REGAL
WAY

BY MAIL-WH- ITE

LACE BOOTS
in Reignskin and Buck

Women's White
SPORT BOOTS and OX-

FORDS
in Canvas and Buckskins

Mail Orders Given
Special Attention

REGAL SHOE

STORE
HONOLULU

WHEN IN WAILUKU VISIT

H. OKAMURA'S
Ice Cream Parlor on Market Street.

Cold Lunch Served at all Hours.

Order for Ice Cream Promptly At
tended to.

WMKMM MMKttKKmtiKl

THE HOME OF THB

Stelnwoy r.d Starr
PIANOS

We have large stock of

Inside Player Pianos
at fair price and easy terms.
We take old pianos In exchange.

Thayer Piano Co., Ltd.
HONOLULU. HAWAII.

ttmmtmmtmBmtmnmmttttmtttnrm

Beautifully Illustrated

Gift Books
For Children,

Gift Books
For Grown-up'- s

That will delight recipients
large or small.

Await your holiday order

HAWAIIAN NEWS

00., LTD.

Bishop Street Honolulu

WAILUKU-LAHAIN- A

AUTO SERVICE
Cars leave Market street,

Wailuku, daily, about noon.
Leave Lahaina, 8:00 A. M.

daily.
Good Comforable Cars

Careful Drivers

Uchida Auto Stand
Phone 1772 Wailuku

Harry K. Bailey
HOUSE PAINTING

and

PAPER HANGING
also

FURNITURE REPAIRING
and Polishing.

Inquire at Wailuku Hardware Co.

Crlsco

FOR FRYING

FOrt SHORTENING,
FOR CAKE MAKING

General Auto Repairing

House, Ltd.
, JAMES N. L. FAUFATA

U. S. License Engineer
Proprietor

General Repairing to Gasoline
Engines, Generators, Batteries,

Selfstarterr, Etc.
Market St. Wailuku, Maul

Phone 1692.

K. HACHIDA Pg Store
ICE CREAM

The Best In Town
And a Soda Fountain

Give Ue a Trial
MARKET STREET, z WAILUKU.

There is no more appropriate

CHRISTMAS GIFT

for HIM or HER, than a
KODAK.

Send in your order at once.
We sell supplies of every sort
and make a specialty of dev-
eloping and printing.

Honolulu Photo Supply

Company

Fort Street HONOLULU

ALOHA LODGE NO. 3 KNIGHT8
OF PYTHIA8.

Regular meetings will be held at
the Knights of Pythias Hall. Wailu-
ku, on the second Saturday and fourth
Friday of each month.

All visiting members are cordially
Invited to attend. ,

A. G. MARTINSEN. C. C.
F. A. LUFKIN, K. R. & S.

Newest-Coole-
st Hotel in Hawaii

Street Honolulu

AUTO ROR HIRE.
Comfortable and stylish 1914 Cadillac

at service. Ratee
easoiiable. Ring up

NUNES, Paia : : Tel. 205

Model

TYPE

TYPE

TYPE

TYPE

Fori

your

N.

O.

P.

8.

TYPE T.

Powerplus twin cylinder, cradle
spring frame, 3 upeed model.
Develops 15 to 18 horsepower
on test.

TYPE NE.
Powerplua twin cylinder, cradle

spring frame, 3 speed model,
with electrlca
equipment Including amme-
ter. Develops 15 to 18 horse-
power on test.

Light Twin, twin cylinder op-
posed motor, double loop tube
frame fitted with cantilever
comfort saddle,
model, develops 4

test.

3
H.

speed
P. on--

Powerplus Twin Cylinder Police
Model, cradle spring frame,
single speed. -

Improved side car with adjust-
able axle.

Standard delivery van with ad
justable' axle, body

axle, body dimen-- 1

sions 40" long, 21" wide, 21"
high, metal cover with latch.

LODGE MAUI, NO. 984, A. F. A A. M.

Stated meetings will be held at
Masonic Hall, Kahulul, on the first
Saturday night of each month at T:30
P. M.

Visiting brethren are cordially In-

vited to attend.
C. C. R. W. M

W. A. ROBBINS, Secretary.

CHRISTMAS
i near

and we have a complete
line to select from of

Christmas Fine
Chi-

ldren's
and

New Fiction
Construction Toys

also an unusual line of Writing
Paper and Correspondence Cards,
put up in attractive Gift Boxes.

All orders instructed to u
will receive prompt and care-
ful attention. For goods not in '

stock we will try elsewhere
to complete orders.

LTD., HONOLULU

1917 Indian Motorcycles-Honol- ulu Prices

dynamometer

complete

dynamometer

dynamometer

dimem-justabl- e

Cask Installments Terms- -

$295.00 $305.00

$335.00 $345.00

$185.00 $195.00

$270.60 $280.00

$100.00 $110.00

$100.00 $110.00

It

$130;00 cash and
seven monthly
payments of
(25.00 each.

$145.00 cash' and
monthly pay-
ments of $23.-0- 0

each.

$95.00 cash' and
five monthly
payments of
$20.00 each.'

$105.00 cash and
seven monthly
payments ' of

' $25.00 each;'

$50.00 cash and
lx monthly

payments of
$10.00 each.'

$50.00 cash and
six monthly
payments of
$10.00 each.

E. O. HALL & LIMITED
FOR THE TERRITORY OF HAWAII.

The First National Bank
of Wailuku

Order Hail

THREE

CAMPBELL,

Cards,
Leather Goods,

Books,

Pottery

THRUMS

SON,'
DISTRIBUTORS

By

Our Mail Order Department is exceptionally well equipped

to handle all your drug and toilet wants thoroughly and at once.

We will pay postage on all orders of 50 and over, except

the following: Mineral Waters, Baby Foods, Glassware and arti-

cles of unusual weight and small value.
Non-Mailabl- Alcohol, Poisons and inflamable articles.
If your order is very heavy or contains much liquid, we

suggest that you have it sent by freight.

fiaas' Candy
a specialty

Boxes 35c, 65c, $1.00, $1.25

Benson, Smith & Co., Ltd.
"Service every second"

The Rexall Store Honolulu.
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TELEGRAPH NEWS OF THE WEEK

NEW YORK, December 18 Openheim ordered deported. Claim
he is wanted on financial deal in France.

French took 11,387 prisoners in three days. Deny any first class
battleship damaged.

NEW YORK, December 18 American Defense Society holds
fcrence next month. Program includes universal military training,
proper supply of ammunition and coaling stations in Pacific, and reserva-lio- n

of naval petroleum reserve.
Near Ransart, in Flanders., British take first line of German

trenches and gain strong foothold.
Berlin admits losses. Also loss of Buzon and Buas.
Immigration officials detained Oppenheim at Ellis Island. Said to

be member of family of famous European bankers. No reason given.
A Brazillian bark is supposed to be lost off Barnegat, with twelve

aboard.
TOKIO, December 18 Crowds attend funeral of Oyama. Message

from liL-nH-i rnnil at cprvirp
LONDON, December 18 One Danish and one British vessel sunk

and one Norwegian with contraband captured by Germans.
BERLIN, December 18 Polish government has been completely

altered, according to report received here. First Polish council meets
before Christmas.

Steamer Prince Friedrich Wilhelm interned since war started in
Norwav. ran blncknpe and reached German nort.

NEW YORK, December 17 Germans launch heavy attack at
' . ni: i a i. ti:: .1. e i! . 1 j 1

n-Hs- , ucigium aim iuok ijiuiMi 1 run 1 line irencnes ana auvancea in
some places to second line trenches and held them against counter at- -

UCKS: ....... . . OiA

At Verdun, rrench continue to advance, rrench took since" Thurs- -
day, 10,000 prisoners and eighty guns, many of them big.

Germans continue to advance in Rumania. Defense of Rumanians
is stiffening. Took 2000 prisoners. '

LONDON is wrapped in heaviest fog in fifty years.
PARIS, December 17 Peace proposals are now supposed to have

originated from the new emperor of Austria who desires to inaugurate
a reign in peace.

COPENHAGEN, December 17 The whole Danish fishing indust-
ry paralized by the Entente powers not being able to supply oil and gas.

GENEVA, December 17 All Europe is suffering from coal short-
age at outset of winter. German supply is short and none is for export.

HONOLULU, December 17 Manager of Japan-Pacif- ic Bank says
that fifty percent of the bonus money is being deposited in local banks
and only about ten percent is being sent to Japan.

New orders for national guard. Minimum company must belOO
instead of 65. Inference not recognized militia board and no further
pay till maximum reached.

Advises from San Francisco say that women excluded from Iwilei
have arrived there.

$600 raisod for Belgium relief yesterday.
HONOLULU, December 16 Honolulu promised new theatre to

cost $200,000. W. II. Stone of the Reliable Film Company back of it.
CAMBRIDGE, December 16 Muensterberg died today while lec-

turing sixty girls at Ratcliff cellege. He leaves a widow and daughter.
LOS ANGELES, December 16 Fire believed to be incendiary

destroyed most of the Llewellyn Iron Works. Two explosions accured
simultaneous with the discovery of fire. Police are investigating.

JEFFERSON CITY, December 16 Five packing companies of
this state have fines of $20,000 each imposed by supreme court. Viola-
tion of anti-tru- st law.

BERLIN, December 16 Germans advancing on second British
line southwest of Zillebeke. Defenders fled.

French at Verdun drove Germans from advanced positions.
Teutons in Rumania continue advance. Took 2000 prisoners,

j LONDON, December 16 Not likely Lloyd-Georg- e will speak
Tuesday. Voice affected.

One Greek, one Norwegian, and one British vessel sunk.
'

One
Swedish vessel mined ; fourteen of crew missing.

Government will take over Irish railroads to avert strike.
PEKING, December 16 Conference between Wu Ting Fang and

Count de Martear. Tentive compromise reached.
NEW YORK, December 16 Foot of snow the heaviest since

1890. Two thousand students assist in street cleaning. Cost $500,000.
Transport Sumner pounding heavily on rocks. Crew abandoned

vessel. .
-

PARIS, December 16 Dispatch from Lisbon says revolutionary
outbreaks occured in Portugal but were quelled.

HONOLULU, December 16 Supervisors have passed a resolu-
tion calling for the holding of an election February twenty -- first to vote
upon question of bond issue for waterworks extension and sewers.
Puunoi project is "still up in the air.

EVANSVILLE, Ind., December 16 Negotiations are under way
oetween brotherhoods and railroads for settlement outside of courts of
eight-ho- ur controversy.

TOKIO, December 16 Foreign minister here scouts peace propos-
al. He asserts that colonies must not be given up.

BERLIN, December 16 Overseas News Agency claims that the
total naval losses of Allies is 198 ships. Britain lost 129; France 29;
Italy, 20; Russia, 16; Japan, 4. Of tonnage, 744,000.

.H HAGUE, December 16 The government contemplates
mobilization of entire mercantile fleet for transportation of food sup-
plies.

BERLIN, December 16 Associate Press says that Germany will
claim that the steamer Columbia, sunk in the Mediterranean, carried
contraband.

NEW YORK, December 16 Bull Moose leaders convene to try
to resuscitate party. Resolution introduced to admit members who
back-shde- d at last election.

Mass meeting denounced Belgian deportations. Senator Root and
Judge Parker were among speakers. Strong letters were read from
ixoosevelt and Arch-Bisho- p Ireland.

LOS ANGELES, December 16 Caplan found guilty of man-
slaughter by jury in connection with dynamiting of Los Angeles Times
plant.

-- tnEW YOR.K' December 16 French drive resulted in capture of
German prisoners, besides quantities of guns, munition and sup-

plies. A front of three kilometers deep and ten kilometer wide was
taken.

; British report successes against Turks north of Kut-El-Ama- ra and
on right bank of Hai river.

American transport Sumner, aground on the Jersey coast, is prob-
ably a total loss. Sea is running high and ship is pounding hard.

BERLIN, December 16 Dispatches report that conservatives in
Reichstag caucused and approved peace proposals. They adopted a
resolution that advantage gained by the blood and suffering of our
soldiers must be the basis of a peace which will guarantee the military,
economic, and financial future of Germany.

, HONOLULU, December 15 Hawaiian Pineapple Company
directors recommend increase $300,000 in capital stock, and dividends
of thirty cents per month after January.

f Japanese send $277,147 in six weeks to Japan. This is for most
part bonus money.

Governor intimates that the legislature will be asked to consider
Hawaii's school system as a result of the College Club campaign.

'. Governor has parolled Lewis of the Scully gang and Goo Tang
Chong, who embezzled funds of First American Savings Bank.

:, LONDON, December 15 Lloyd-Geor- g is better.
, Greece accepts Allies ultimatum.

Athens dispatch says that Entente authorities have decided to
grant safe dispatch to Australian ambassador.

One Norwegian, one Portuguese and one British vessel sunk.
War credit bill of $400,000,000 passed.

KAHULUI RAILROAD CO'S
Merchandise Department

CHRI
fP "O lL77L?r Ti

so on -

No.
All

STMAS

NGS!

We wish you joy and happiness, not only
now, but clear through the year.

Telephone 1062
Departments. Kahului, Maui, T. H.



AT THE THEATERS
n

"Man of Sorrow"
Fredrick Lendon, deserts his mother-

less babe, Nance, leaves his home,
and In a distant city marries again
and becomes the father of another
baby girl, Jess. Lendon also deserts
his second family. Nance is adopted
by Simon Lezzard, a neighbor, and
Jess Is left in the care of gypsies by
her dying mother. The half sister
grow up, each unaware of the other's
existence. Mark, son of old Lezzard,
loves Nance, but she rejects him for
Jack Hawlltt (William Farnum). Dur-
ing Jack's absence from the house,
Hark calls on Nance and offers, on
certain disgraceful conditions, to ex-

tend the mortgage which he holds on
Jack's home. Nance runs from the
house followed by Mark. As the lat-
ter reaches the street he encounters a
girl who is the exact duplicate of
Nance; the girl Is Jess, and Mark,
for obvious reasons. Induces her to
make open love to her gypsy sweet-
heart on the principal street of the
town. Tack hears of the occurence,
and, believing that Nance has publicly
made him an object of ridicule, leaves
home. Years elapse. Jess, despondent
and tired of the life Into which her
gypsy sweetheart has led her in the
big city, seeks to end her troubles by
Jumping Into the river. She is rescued
by Jack, who learns for the first time
that it was Jess, not Nance, who was
responsible for the scandal in his home
town. He returns to Nance ana re
avenges hlmBelf on Mark, who, by the
way, with his partner Kridge, is found
to have murdered Frederick Lendon
when the latter returned from his
wanderings to bestow his wealth ou
his daughter Nance.
"The American Beauty"

In the panic created by the burning
of an ocean liner at sea, the Ellsworths
become spun rated from their infant
daughter. The babe is rescued and
grows-t- o a beautiful womanhood as
Ruth Cleave a fisherman's daughter.

Paul Keith, an American artist, is
seekine the ideally beautiful woman,
whose soul will inspire him to a great
Bicture: this picture Is to compete in
an international contest of feminine
loveliness. Keith paints several dis
appointing pictures Before ne aiscov
era in Ruth Cleave, in a most unex
pected way, the beauty of soul that he
has been seeking.

The love story of the beautiful
model and the young aristocratic
painter has many tangles and unwont-
ed turns. Ruth becomes enmeshed In
the snare of Lorrimer, multi million-
aire art patron, In the latter's Orient-
ally magnificent studio-palace- .

This leads Keith to cast aside all
the barriers of his aristocratic up-

bringing and propose to Ruth.- - Ruth
most unexpectedly refusese him.

Why, and of the results this story
relates wLth a thrilling charm.
"Redemption of Dave Darcey"

avia,

Keuk when to

men now.

here one or six

ation.

Lord Cecil.
vessel

British

now

Into this photo-pla- y Is written the
story of an unusual life. Dave Darcey
spends the loot of a wild career on a

for his pals which ends
In a row with rival gangsters, In which
Dave is in a shooting scrape.
Phillip Benton befriends him. He Is
employed in a mill owned by Benton's
father, withstands to steal
and later forestalls the of
foreign which has for Its
object the destruction of the steel
works. An baroness dai- -

zles Phillip with her charms and he
abandons a sweet girl who loves
him.

Dave Interrupts the while
placing their dynamite bombs and a
terrific battle ensues. is

and left bound beside the
threatening bombs. A big scene is en,
acted when he rolls to a c'rcular saw
and permits it to cut the ropes that
bind him. He then quenches the burn
ing fuses and gives the alarm which
ends the freedom of the conspirators.

The upshot of the whole thrilling
proceedings is that Dave's victim of
the gang fight recovers, gets a
fine job and Phillip and h!s true love
are happily reunited.
"The Dupe"

As the central figure in a most
domestic drama, Blanche

Sweet In "The Dupe," her latest pro
duction by Jesse L. Lasky Feature
Play Company for the
Program, Is seen in a role in which
her extraordinary histrionic abilities
are presented to the best advantage

"The Dupe" is a story of a young
country girl who comes to New York
seeking a and is engaged as
secretary to Mrs. Strong, a wealthy
society woman. Mrs. Strong is involv
ed in a love affair with a young milli-
onaire, Jimmy Regan, who has flirted
with her merely as a pastime. She,
however, believing he is In love with
her is anxious to secure a divorce
from her but can find no
cause.

Jimmy meets the young secretary
and attracted by her sweet, simple
manner falls In love with her. He feels
that he must have an understanding
with Mrs. Strong beiore he askb Ethel
to marry hini

Mrs. Strong gives an entertainment
and Ethel who is anxious to look her
prettiest before Jimmy and whoB
simple clothes are takes
money belonging to Mrs. Strong to
buy a new dress. The theft Is dis
covered. The girl begs Mrs. Strong
not to disgrace her and promises to
work until .she pays back the money
The flashes through Mrs.
Strong's mind that this girl can be
used to help her get a divorce and
promises not to publicly disgrace her
if she will her by permitting
herself to be found dining alone with
Mr. Strong. The events following

an exciting climax to this Inter
esting storv.

TELEGRAPH NEWS OF THE WEEK

WASHINGTON. December 19 Kuhio presented a number o

Hawaiian bills, the chief of which provides for a more complete system
of home rule, making active officer.

President Wilson and wife celebrated their first anniversary o

wedding. They attended a moving exhibition for the first time

in their lives. ,

Threatened deficit durine next fiscal year is worrying cabinet. Var
ious relief suggestions, of which one is a bond issue. The President

his idea. Administration asks leaders to cut rivers and harbors
bill to bone.

NEW YORK, December 19 French have recaptured Chamberetes
farm. Teutons advancing in Dobrudja. on Somme
front failed. launched offensive near Lutzk, Volhynia district
but were repulsed. captured two important heights in Mold

t
' HONOLULU, December 18 Alexander Baldwin sugar letter from

New York: "3,000 tons full duty; 50,000 bags Cubas; 10,000 Porto
Ricos. Both offered at 4.27. Full duty 5.02. Buyers not New
rop Cubas January, 4.14; fcebruary and March, 5.02; 16 Centrals
ing.

smiles sentenced hang.

plotters

position

husband

attack

grind

Labor shortage noticed. Probably work for one thousand more
on plantations
Treap says Hawaii will have first flying squadron. Equipment will

be in months.

intriguers

Russian consul advertises to send countrymen back free of transpor

Johnson reports that Col. Broadbent, of Kauai, resigns. Major
Wilcox succeeds.

temptation
conspiracy

adventurous

over-
whelmed

Paramount

governor

picture

rebuffed

Teutons'
Russians

Russians

interested.

WASHINGTON, December 18 General Scott, before military
committee declared voluntary system inefficient and useless and should
be discarded for universal training. Showed staff that he believed that
instead of 500,000 for defense United States should have 1,500,000 fully
trained, and a like number ready in ninty days. War college theories
changed on account of British policy in Canada and British alliance with
Japan. ry of Interior risher, representing organization op-

posed, suggested first line defense and doubling of army pay, civil train
ing to fit men for compulsory service. As trained troops would be dis
charged into citizen reserve. General Wood said militia mobilization on
border was complete failure. Wilson disagreed in interview.

LONDON, December 18 American Ambassador Page presented
peace note to

British West Minster sunk.
Food restrictions effecting hotel and restaurants which are for

bidden to serve more than two courses for lunch and breakfast, and three
for dinner.

SAN ANTONIO, December 1816,000 guardsmen to return
home.

AMSTERDAM, December 18 French battleship of Patrie class
torpedoed and badly damaged in Mediteranean.

BERLIN, December 18 Armed French transport Nagharen with
J0U0 troops aboard, torpedoed.

involved

thought

NEW YORK, December 18 Federal estimate of Cuban sugar
crop j,j(x),(XXJ tons. 1 his is a record.

ROME, December 18 The Poie is not to mediate peace.
BERLIN, December 18 Over Seas dispatch says losses of French

total 4,UU.UUU, l.JUU.UUO.

little

Dave

Dave

help

form

HONOLULU, December 18 A report from the mainland, but not
verified, says that arrangements will be made that American-Hawaiia- n

Steamship Company will sign contracts to carry all Hawaiian sugar dur
ing iyi.

Major Lincoln says order of full quota will not effect militia pay as
constituted.

celebration

absorbing

tt
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Weekly Market Letter

lulunri rp tinVA taken YPTY fP--

marknltlA rfmlt rillrlnir Ihf tlnflfl WfkflC.

Kggs can now be bought In the open
marKPl lor sixiy cems utm-n- , man.
In nrHn, In nrnvnnt unnlluffA. The
Division last work sold Island eggs In
case lots for nny cents a aoien. in
endeavoring to find a reason for fall-
ing off in price, it was found that a
great many restaurants are now using
California fresh ranrh eggs, brought
down on deck. These they claim,
serve their purposes as well as iresn
IdAnit Airtra Rllnh InrffA FonHUIIlPrl
are boarding house keepers claim that
they ao an tney can 10 nnp in i"

tflnt-lnt- ,hn IMinH flf lftrffPSt
11 u.iuv ' i uui.nh - - -

production, but as soon as eggs get
scarce the producers lane in
away from thorn to sell to others.More
than one of these loarding house
keepers now Btate that. they will ende-
avor to get California eggs all the year
round. . . .,

There Is not a great deal or umer-enc- e

in the prices of other products
this week. The market Is well sup-

plied with hogs, but it is reported that
the Island supply of beef Is lower than
it has been for some time.

A. T. LONul.lfii
Marketing Superintendent.

Honolulu, December 18, 1915.

HIGH DEATH RATE

In this annual report. Dr. J. S. Trait.
president of the Board of Health,
gives figures showing that the death
rate among native Hawallans during
the year ending June 30, 1916, amount-
ed to 38.24 per 1000. Porto Ricans
came next with 19.66, followed by

Spanish with 19.01. The combined
American, unusn, uerum.i
slan death rate was only 6.34 per 1000,

the lowest In the list.

NEW DISTRICT NURSE IS
NAMED fUK msui

t i.i--. vm ninre of district nurse
XM ...... I .. . l nl In nlnpo ni Mrs A.lor ctjitLitti " -

C. Rothrock, who has lately resigned,
. t r" it tqorarfl n ni riM ivtrio in

has been appointed by the board ol
health. She will oegm uci
January first.

ORDINANCE NO. 39.

xt nnnlMiwru AMENDING OR-in uiii---"-- "

DINANCE NO. 27 Or TMli
TY OF MAUI AS AMENDE. u m
nnniMiKfUS NO. 32 and NO. 37
r-- tub rniTKTV DP MAUI BY
AMENDING PARAGRAPHS 14 and
15, PROVIDING THE RATE rVK.
wniPH WATKR SHALL BE SOLD
UNDER THE WAILUKU-KAHU-LU- I

WATERWORKS SYSTEM
AND THE LAHAINA WATER
WORKS SYSTEM.

to It Ordained by the Board of
SuDervlsors of the County of Maul,
Territory of Hawaii, that:

1. Sub division (a) or raragrapn
Mn 14 of Ordinance No. Z7 oi me
County of Maui is hereby amended so
as to read as follows:

For domestic purposes ana
lawn irrigation, where there Is
proven and acknowledged water right,
three cents per tnousana ganons, or
fraction thereof."

2. n (b) of Paragraph
No. 14 of Ordinance NO. Z7 or tne
County of Maui is hereby amended so
as to reaft as follows:

"(b) For domestic purposes ana
lawn irrigation, where there Is not a
proven and acknowledged water rignt,
four cents per thousand gallons, or
fraction thereof."

3.. Subdivision (d) of Paragrapn
No. 14 of Ordinance No. Z7 of tne
County of Maul Is hereby amended so
as to read as follows:

"f d) Provided, however, in order to
cover cost of tapping, connecting and
laying of service pipe, meter Inspec
tion and maintenance, the consumer
of water shall pay a minimum rate of
$1.00 per quarter for water used even
though the meter charge for water
consumed may be less than that
amount."

4. Sub division (a) of Paragraph
No. 15 of Ordinance No. 27 of the
County of Maui Is hereby amended bo
as to read as follows:

"(a) For domestic purposes and
lawn Irrigation four cents per thou
sand gallons, or fraction thereof.

5. The Second paragraph of sub
division (b) of Paragraph No. 15 of
Ordinance No. 27 of the County or
Maul is hereby amended so as to read
as follows:

"Provided, however. In order to
cover cost of tapping, connecting and
laying of service pipe, meter inspec
tion and maintenance, the consumer
of water shall pay a minimum rate of
$1.00 per quarter for water used, even
though the meter charge for water
consumed may be less that amount."

6. This Ordinance shall become ef
fective from and after the first of
January, 1917, and upon Its publica
tion for one week in a newspaper of
general circulation published in the
County of Maui and the posting of a
true copy thereof upon a bulletin
board in front of or near the rooms
occupied by the Board of Supervisors
of the County of Maui at Wailuku,
Maul Territory of Hawaii.

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
for the County of Maul, Territory of

Hawaii.
By (Sgd.) S. E. KALAMA,

Chairman and Executive Officers
Attest: .

(Sgd.) W. F. KAAE, Clerk.
I hereby certify that the foregoing

Ordinance, upon consideration had
and vote taken, was passed by the
Board of Supervisors of the County of
Maui on the 15th day of December
1916, at their regular monthly session
held at Wailuku, Maui, Territory tff
Hawaii.

(Sdg.) W. F. KAAE.
County Clerk and Clerk of

the Board of Supervisors Of the
county oi Maul.

IIoBolulu Wholesale Produce

Market Quotations
ISSUED BY THE TERRITORIAL

MARKETING DIVISION.
Wholesale only.

Week ending December 18, 1916.

UTTER AND EGO. 8.
Island butter, lb. cartons .. .35 to .40
Kkrs. select, doxen fin to (15

:kks. No. 1. dosen 50 to B7
Eggs, Duck, dozen 40

POULTRY.

oung Roosters, lb 33 to .40
Hons, lb "6 to .28
Turkeys, lb 40
Duck. Muse, lb 27 to .28
Pucks, Tcklng. lb 27 to .28
Ducks, Hawaiian, dozen... 6. 50 to 6.00

VEOETABLES AND PRODUCE.
Beans, string, green, lb. .. .03V4 to 4
Means, string, wax. lb 04 to .05
Beans, Lima In pod, lb 03 V4

ceaas. Dry
Uenns, Maul lied, cwt 6.25 to 5.55
Beans, calico, cwt 5.50
Means, small white, cwt 8.00
Beets, dot. bunches 30
Carrot, dox. bunchea 40
Cabbage, cwt 2.00 to 2.50
Corn, sweet, 100 ears 2 00 to 2 50
Corn, Haw., am. yel 42.00 to 43.00
Corn, Haw, lg. yel 38.00 to 42.00
Rice, Japanese, seed cwt 3.70
Rice, Hawaiian, cwt 4.00
I'ranuts, small, lb 04
Peanuts, large, lb 03
Green peppers, lb. bell 05
Green peppers, Chill, lb 05
Potatoes, Is!., Irish, 100 lbs... (none)
Potatoes sweet, cwt 90 to .1.00
Potatoes, red, cwt 1.00 to 1.10
Onions, Bermudas.... nons In market
Taro, 100 lbs 50 to .75
Taro, bunch 15
Tomatoes, lb 03 to .04
Green peas, lb 07 to .08
Cucumbers, doz 40 to .50
Pumpkin, lb 02

FRUIT.
Alligator pears, dozen 85 to 1.50
Bananas. Chinese, bunch 10 to .tl
Bananas, cooking, bunch.. 100 to 1.25
Breadfruit, dozen 60
Grapes, Isabella, lb 10
Figs. 100 1.00
Limes, 100 75 to 1.00
Pineapples, cwt 1.25
Watermelons .... (none In market)
Papalas, lb 02H
Strawberries, lb 30
Roselles, lb 04 to .05

LIVESTOCK.
Beef, cattle and sheep are not

bought at lire weights. They are taken
by the meat companies dressed and
paid for by dresed weight
Sheep, 100 to 150 lbs, lb 11
Hogs, 150 lbs. and over .10

DRESSED MEATS.
Beef, lb 11 to .18
Yaal, tb It to .11
Mutton, lb 14 to .16
Pork. lb 14 to .15

HIDES, Wst Salt.
Steers. No. 1, lb 16H
Steers, No. 2, lb 15. H
Kips, lb n u
Ooat skins, whits, each 10 to .11

FEED.
Ths followlna art Quotations on

fssd f.o.b. Honolulu:
Corn, small yellow, ton.. 47.00 to 48.00
Corn, Ig. yel., ton 45.00 to 46.00
Corn, cracked, ton 50 00
uran, ton 38.00
Barley, ton 62.00 to 54.00
Scratch food, ton 60.00 to 64.00
Oats, ton 60.00 to 64.00
Wheat, ton 62.00 to 66.00
Middling, ton 47.00 to 48.00
Hay, Wheat ton 28.004
Hay, Wheat, ton 28.00 to 32.00
Hay, Alfalfa, ton 29.00 to 30.00

SHAREHOLDERS' MEETING

The recular meeting nt iha
holders of the First National Bank of
WailUKU Will bn heM nt Hi hmlln.
house, Wailuku, Maui, T. H., on Tues- -

uy January ium, at 10 o'clock A. M.
u. u. l,u'kin, cashier.

(Dec.8, 15. 22. 29. Jan. 5.)

SHAREHOLDERS' MEETING

The reeular meetlnir nt iha ihim.
uomers or me irst National Bank of
Pala, will be held at Its banking house,
Pala. Maul T. H.. on Tuesday. Jan
10th, at 2 o'clock P. M.

C. D. LUFKIN, Cashier.
(Dec. 8, 15, 22, 29. Jan. 6.)-

SHAREHOLDERS' MEETING
The regular meet Ins- - of

holterg of the Lahalna Uatl final nnnlr
will be held at its banking house.

Maul, T. II., on Tuesday.January
iuin, ai 7 o qocK v. m.

C. D. LUFKIN, Cashier.
(Dec. 8. 15, 22. 29. Jan. 6.)

YOUR FAVORITE MAGAZINE

SPECIAL CLUB RATES
Orders Given Prompt and Careful

Attention
ISA LINDSAY. Haiku

I. Watanabe
Market Street

Next to Machida Drug Store

We have Just installed a Progressive
Electric Shoe Repairing Machine and
are prepared to turn out anything In
the shoe repairing line. We also re
pair and replace auto tops.

GOOD WORK

REASONABLE PRICES

UY A H9
FIVK

Splendid House lots of all sizes at the old Wells Park site
in Wailuku, are now ready for sale.

Prices and terms are reasonable. Blue print maps and other
particulars supplied to applicants on paying 10 cents Postage
stamps.

J. K. KAHOOKELE
Surveyor and Land Dealer

Buy ex
Rex Filter

ME

WAILUKU, MAUI

1.75
AND YOU CAN REST ASSURED THAT YOU ARE
USING CLEAN, PURE WATER.

FITS ANY FAUCET EITHER SMOOTH OR THREADED,
COMPLETE WITH TWELVE EXTRA DISCS.

BUY FROM YOUR LOCAL STORE IF THEY DON'T
CARRY THEM WE WILL SEND THEM TO YOU BY
PARCEL POST.

Lewers & Cooke, Ltd.
LUMBER AND BUILDING MATERIALS

167179 South King Street HONOLULU

SPOTS STAY OUT
When clothes are cleaned by the French Dry Cleaning Method
Naturally, fewer cleanings are necessary. Our system is to give
soiled, spotted clothing a vigorous scrubbing in a special liquid,
tvhen they will not stand ordinary soap and water.

See our local agent or send direct

FRENCH LAUNDRY
J. ABADIE, Prop.

777 King Street HONOLULU 1108 Union Street
Jno. D. Souza, Pala Agent M. Uyeno, Kahului Agent

Jack Linton, Wailuku Agent

LAHAINA STOR1
IMPORTERS AND DEALERS IN

GENERAL MERCHANDISE
WHOLESALE AND RETAIL

GASOLINE AND DISTILLATE IN DRUMS

LAHAINA STORE
Dr. E. LUCAS

Eyes and tested.
Office: 1107 Alakea St., corner
of Hotel,

The Henry Waterhouse Trust Co., Ltd.

BUY3 AND 8ELL8 REAL ESTATE, STOCK8 AND S9NDS.
WRITES FIRE AND LIFE INSURANCE.

NEGOTIATES LOANS AND MORTQAGE8.

SECURES INVE8MENT8.

A List of High Grade Securities Mailed on Application.

CORRESPONDENCE

HONOLULU, HAWAII. p. O. BOX 141

Telephone 1141

S.
Optician

examined

Honolulu.

SOLICITED.

trntmrnttmnmummmmrnrmimimmirifHiiisisi

Wailuku, Maul. T. H. P. O. Box II

WAILUKU HARDWARE CO.
Successors to LEE HOP

Qeneral Hardware, Enamelwars, Oil Steves, Twine
Mattings, Wall Papers, Mattresees, Etc, Ete, Eta.

COFFINS MADE AT SHORT NOTICE.

Armco Dron
RESISTS RUST BECAUSE IT IS PURE. THAT'S WHY
IT IS USED IN THE COALING PLANTS AT BALBOA
AND CRISTOBAL. PANAMA CANAL. THATS WHY
IT IS

IN ANY DAMP, CORRODING CLIMATE, FOR
BRIDGES, CULVERTS

FLUMES, TANKS
SMOKE-STACK- S

ROOFING, PIPING

HONOLULU IRON WORKS COMPANY

HONOLULU, T. H.
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Former Maui Pastor
Sends His Greetings

Rev. Wm. S. Short Extends Well
Wishes To Many Friends In Letter
To Maui News

Editor Maul News.
My Dear Sir:

A Merry Cristmas and a Happy New
Year with Aloha to you! Your regular
visits are a joy to me, and bind my
heart still closer to "Those blessed
Isles where nature smiles" (if I need-
ed anything to increase my love for
them!)

May I ask you to extend through
your columns, my message of Peace
and Good-Wil- l to alH my good friends
on Maui? I count so many down in
Maui No Ka Oe that I should not do
anything else but write to them from
now till New Year, if I sent a message
to each one personally. My work here
takes time, so I am asking you to let
each one of my friends read this in
your paper, and tell them to "take it
personally from me."

Let's increase our good-wil- l and
perhaps Peace will follow soon. God
grant it! .

I can but the Carol for you
all

"We hear the Christmas angels
The great glad tidings tell,
Oh. come to us, abide with us
And Lord Emmanuel!"
Yours for all that. Is good

WM. S. SHORT.

Porto Rican Wanted

In Hawaii Arrested

Man Charged With Serious Crime

Found On Paia Plantation Taken

Back By Hilo Sheriff

Arrested on Monday last on inform
ation from Hawaii, Narciso Torales,
said to be wanted on the Big Island to
answer a charge of rape, was taken
back on Wednesday evening by
Sheriff Pua who came over for the
purpose. The arrest was made by
Sheriff Clem Crowell who found h's
man at work in a cane field at

Torales, who is a Porto Rican had
been a fugutive from justice from Ha-
waii for a number of months. He was
arrested a week ago In a gambling
raid and the similarity of his name to
(hat of the Hawaii man caused an In-
vestigation to be made which establ-
ished his identity.

Russians In Hawaii

Have Chance To Return

A. Marques, Russian consul in Hono-
lulu, has sent out the request for all
Russians in the territory who are de-
sirous of returning to Russia to com-
municate with him immediately. The
communication implies that transport-
ation will be furnished to such Rus-- s

'tin subjects and their families. It is
to be presumed also that they will
iave a good chance to serve as cannon-

-fodder for the "Little Father"
when they get back to Europe.

Hawaii Supervisors May

Sue Foss On His Bond

Contractor J. C. Foss, Jr., who built
the Kuhio Bay wharf and concrete
connecting road, at Hilo, Is likely to
be sued on his bond on account of
alleged defects in the road, according
to reports from the Crescent City. It
is claimed that the road development
"bumps" "at the expans'on joints, and
the contractor was put under $1000
bond to remedy these should he be
called upon to do so within a year.
The Hawaii supervisors now wish to
enforce this agreement. County At-
torney Beers, it is said, is not sure
that the bond is in such terms that it
can be invoked.

MARRIAGE LICENSES
December 16 Elimo Cortez, 21, Filir

Pino;. and Mary Rodrigo, 16, Poro-rlca-

both of Kihei. Ceremony by
Rev. F. Justin.
December 17 Jack Aikau, 29, Hawaii-

an, of Kahului; and Lucy Wilhelm,
18, of WaUuku. Cere-
mony by Rev. F. Justin.

LAH AINALUNA ROAD
NEARLY PAU

The new oil macadam road to the
Luhainaluna school which has been
building for some months by the
Howell Engineering Company under
a loan fund contract, is nearing compl-ettion- .

It will probably be turned over
for acceptance before the first of the
years.

LAHAINA RECLAMATION
STARTED

The Howell Engineering Company
has begun work on its contract of fill-
ing in the Lahaina swamp land. The
work at present is preliminary to the
actual filling. This be done in co-
operation with the Pioneer Mill Com-
pany, which will make use of its plant-
ation railroad in moving the large
amount of earth required.

HEAVY RAINS MAKE
HEAVY ROADS

Almpst daily heavy showers for the
past two weeks have put the roads in
tho Makawao district in bad shape in
many places, particularly for auto-ufobil- e

traiflc. In Makawao proper,
and around by Kokomo, Kaupakalua,
and Haiku the unmacadamed roads
are particularly heavy with mud.

Steamer Maui To Be

Launched Tomorrow

New Vessel In Cemmission In March
Many Changes In Commanders

Due To Lurline Accident

The Maston Navigation Company's
new steamer "Maui" is to be launch
ed In San Francisco tomorrow. It is
expected that she will be ready to
make her maiden voyage the latter
part of March. It is understood that
the new vessel will be in command of
Capt. Peter Johnson, of the Wilhel
mina, and there will be a general
shifting of commanders and crews in
the fleet. Because of the dismissal
of Capt. Troel K. Smith, on account
of the grounding of the Lurline on Ma
kapuu Point some months ago, the
seniority of promotion is also changed

It is now considered likely that
Capt. F. M. Edwards of the Manoa
will get the Wilhelmina; Capt. A. L
Soule of the Lurline will be given the
Manoa In place of Capt. Smith, who
was to get her; Capt. William M. Rind
of the Hyades will probably get the
Lurline; and a new captaincy will be
created to fill the Hyades vacanry.

Capt. Charles Peterson will cont-
inue to command the Matsonia and
Capt. J. W. .Tory will rema'n shipper
of the Hilonian.

National Guard Ball To

BelmportantSocietyEvent

Invitations will go out tomorrow for
the annual hall of the oflicer of the
Third Regiment, National Guard of
Hawaii, which will take place this
year on Saturday, December 30. In
stead of the armory be'jig used for the
ball, the affair will this year be given
in the Puunene Club House. Elaborate
preparations are being made, and the
ball will doubtless be the most import-
ant social event of the season.

Pleasant Afternoon In
Honor OfCha rrning Visitor

Mrs. Ann'e Howell, of Kuiaha, en-

tertained very pleasantly, last Friday
afternoon in honor of her daughter,
Mr. Ray Howell, who with her hus-
band were stopping over in Maui for a
few days on their way to the Coast
from a trip through the Orient. Choice
refreshments were served, and an in
formal program of music added much
to the pleasure of the afternoon. Mr.
and Mrs. Howell left for the Coast
this week, but expect to return in
three or four months.

Those who were recipients of Mrs.
Rowell's hospitality were Mrs. Ray
Howell, Miss Jean Lindsay, Mrs
Pitchford ,Mrs. W. A. Baldwin, Mrs.
Sellander, Mrs. C. Sommerfield, John
Venhuizen, Mrs. II. L. Sauers, Mrs. F.
O. Krauss, Mrs. W. I. Wells, Mrs. Will.
J. Cooper, Mrs. Laura Hills, Mrs.
Hills, Mrs. George Lindsay, Mrs. R. C.
Moore, Mrs. L. E. Bailey, Miss Mary
Couch, and the hostess.

Wailuku Sugar Company

Ball Was Much Enjoyed

In spite of rainy weather the Wal- -

lu!;u Sugar Company's big sugar ware
house was thronged w'.th perhaps five
hundred guests, last Saturday Evening,
on the occasion of the annual ball
given by the company. The great
room was profusely decorated with
foliage and flowers for the occasion,
and made an ideal ball room. The
music by Mary Hoffman's orchestra
was up to the standard, and dancing
was throughly enjoyed by almost
everyone present until a late hour.
Manager Penhallow and his corps of
assistants were heartily congratulated
upon the success of the occasion.

CHRISTMAS SERVICE
WITH SPECIAL MUSIC

Christmas services will be held at
the Church of the Good "Shepherd, in
the morning of Christmas day, to
which the public is very cordially in-

vited. Holy Communion at seven o'-
clock, Morning Worship, at 10:30 o'-

clock.

CHRISTMAS TREE AT KAHULUI
The Christmas program given by the

children of the Sunday-schoo- l of the
Kahului Union Church will take place
on Saturday evening.

A Christmas tree and a Santa Claua
w-1- enliven the occasion. It is ex-
pected that this program will be given
in the Community House.-
FILIPINO MURDERER KILLS
OFFICER AND IS HIMSELF KILLED

In a fight to the death between
Maximo Bondad, the Fillno murd
erer, and a posse of poli.ee officers
led by Deputy Sheriff W. J. Rickard,
of Hamakua, a week ago last Friday,
near the Kalopa Camp, Hamakua, on
the sides of Mauna Kea, one police-
man, Michael Octobre, of the Hilo
police force, was shot through the
head and killed, while Bondad was
shot through the heart and rosted In
a brush fire. The desperado had been
surrounded in a clump of brush, from
which he fired upon the posse. The
brush was then set on fire and he
was riddled with bullets.

STOCKHOLDERS MEETING
Stockholders Meet'ng of the Maui

Pineapple Company will be held on
Saturday, January 27th at ten A. M. at
Pauwela Cannery.

(Dec. 22, 29, Jan. 5, 12, 19.)
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A divorce suit has been field in the
Second Circuit Court by Kama Gusu-kam- a

vs. Bukiehi Gusukama on
grounds of desertion.

Two search lights have been placed
on top of the Paia Mill and will be
played on the base ball grounds dur-
ing the time the Machine-Gu- n Com-
pany is drilling each Wednesday night.

Aloha Lodge No. 3, Knights of
Pythias, will hold a meeting this even-
ing for the election of officers. Fol-
lowing the election refreshments will
be served.

The trained nurse who is looking
afler the health of the Hamakuapoko
l amp under the auspice s of the Alex-
ander House Settlement is proving a
great success.

On Sunday evening last at the Ka
hului Union Church, in connection
with the Communion service, twelve
members were received into the
church. The majority of these came
by letter from other churches. .

H. Goodsng Field is the author of an
article in the December number of
Outing magazine, entitled "Hawaii for
Fish." Field's article tells of game
fishing in Hawaiian waters. Another
articles n the magazine is entitled
'How About Hawaii?"

Mr. L. R. Mathews, headworker of
the Alexander House Settlement, paid
tne nigh school his regular Thursday
weekly visit; the children look for
ward with pleasure to his coming for
it means they will be taught how to
play games, out-door- s on the school
campus.

In a collision of autombiles at the
entrance of the grounds of the
M.Uulani Hospital, last Saturday
morning, the car of Dr. William Osmer
and that, of Manuel Coelho were both
damages. Dr. Osmers was leaving
the hospital grounds at the time and
neither driver could see the other in
time to avert the accident.

Those Who Travel

ARRIVED
By the str. Claudine, Dec. 19 Annie

Cooper, S. A. Baldwin, Henry Cooper,
Y. C. Aiona, Y. H. Aiona. Master N.
Harbold, Mrs. Harbold, Master K.
Harbold, Miss M. Ako, Mrs. F. H.
Locey, Master Locey, S. Nakamoto, T.
Nakamoto, Mrs. Etokazu, Mrs. Naka- -

mura, Miss Alice Kau-alok- Mrs. B.
Pascal and infant. O. H. Shepherd.

A. Woode, Mr. and Mrs. I. M. Cox.
Mrs. Ida Blackburn, Mrs. John Chal
mers, Mjss N. Bailey, Miss P. Bailey,
N. Onrnted, Dr. Pratt, Miss Volmar
Rogers, Miss Roselina Haia, J. Moir,

V. iarsen, Miss H. Kawasaki, Mrs.
Kawasaki, Tom Tone, C. K. Woo,

Kam You, S. R. Maples; John Matson,
Kaeha Kapeleela, A. Hauli.

By sir. Claudine, Dec; 16 MiBS
Johnson, P. W. Alston, Dr. Frye. J.
Chalmers, Miss Maria Harrison. A. R.
Wadsworth, Miss Margaret McCub- -

b'ns. Miss T. Sato, Miss L. Kahookele,
Miss Kaluakini, Clarence Baldw.'n, H.
streubeck, S. Ozaki, George D. Crozier,
Miss O. Villiers, Miss K. Miller, Miss
M. Taylor, Miss E. Meinecke, Miss A.
Ah S'ng, A. Haneberg, Miss McCarthy,
Miss Richardson Jones, Dr. Y. Suga- -

mura, S. Fujimake, Mrs. w. W.
Mrs. Kaialiilii, Miss E. Kaia--

lilii, W. O. Shim, Yuen Fong, K. W.
Lam Ho, Mrs. Lam Ho, Mrs. Mann
and son.

DEPARTED
By str. M'kaha, Dec. 16 Mrs. V.

Kamano and child, Miss A. Achoy,
corge Smithies, Mrs. Smithies and
hild, Master Dodoit, Master Dodoit,

Master Dodoit, Mrs. H. Waibond, Ed- -

ard Kaupu, Miss L. Kaalouhi, Mas- -

er Kaalouhi, George P. Cooke, M.
Cooke, George Silvas, U. Lemon, Mr.

nd Mrs. W. C. Meyer, Mrs. W. Auld,
. Ilobbs, Miss M. Dunn.
By str. Claudine, Dec. 16 Miss

Diamond, Miss E. Kala, John P. Men- -

ola, Mrs. Mendiola, Master Mendiola,
. Sato, J. Nukui, Mrs. Corres, Judge

Edings, N. Omsted, R. S. West, Miss
Kaai, John Stokes, Mrs. Stokes,

Miss Ah Sing, J. K. Kehabu, Mrs.
Chong Shee, Mrs. Chun Yu Kow, S.
Takumamura, Yoshida,' Maida, Miss
Alice Apo, Miss Robinson, Miss Robin-
son, A. M. Brown, Mrs. Austin, Miss
H. Dunn, II. A. Austin, Miss L. Moo.

By str. Claudine, Dec. 14 Park San
Koon, Y. H. Choo, R. Owen, Mrs. Chin
Kee, Miss Chin Kee, C. E. Cartwell,

N. S. Williams, 1). H. Hitchcock, P.
Goodness, W. T. Burlem, A. T. Bur- -

em, A. T. Burlem, II. Nakamoto, E.
Kishida, T. Saito, Ah Lin. L. L. Sing,

G. Krauss, H. W. Rice, Mrs. Rice,
Mrs F. H. Wilkins, S. R. Maples, Tom
Tons, Mrs.' J. B. Thompson, Master
Thompson, Mrs. D. P. Penhallow, J, S.
Wallaman, F. Carroll, L. C. Rockbill,
Mrs. Fleming, Master Fleming, A. O.
Bouleson.Y. Kodama, Nishinaga.

lorse Sale At Paia
Attracts Many Buyer

A large crowd attended the auction
sale of horses at Paia last Saturday
when some seventy animals belonging
to Harold Rice were disposed of. The
selling was done by Elmer Schwarts- -

erg, ot the J. F. Morgan Company,
lonolulu.

Most of the horses were unbroken
mmals, brought fair prices. Thev
anch animals, but brought fair nrices.

They furnished much excitement for
their purchasers when it came fine to
take them away. Japanese were the
largest buyers.

ANNUAL MEETING
The regular annual meeting of tlie

Stockholders of the Baldwin National
Hank will bo held at the banking
ouse in Kahului. on Tuendav n, flih

day of January, 1917, at 2:00 P. M
(Dec 22, 29, Jan. 5.)

tt-- -

PERSONAL MENTION
Mrs. D. B. P. Penhallow, of Wailuku,

was a visitor in Honolulu this week
s. it. wapies, ot I'uunene, was a

traveler to Honolulu last week.
Dr. J. H. Raymond was a business

visitor in Honolulu this week.
A. Haneberg, traveling auditor for

II. Hackfeld & Company, was a visitor
in Lahaina this week.

Miss Edith Meinecke and Miss Tay
lor, of Paia, are home from Punahou
for their Christmas vacation.

H. Streubeck, of Wailuku. returned
last Saturday from n business trip to
Honolulu.

Miss Margaret McCubbin, of Lv
halna, is home from Punahou for the
holidays.

Clarence Baldwin returned last
Saturday from Honolulu to spend his
Christmas vacation.

Nils Omsted, postmaster at Hana,
was a business visitor to Honolulu this
week.

A. M. Brown, of Honolulu, returned
to Honolulu last Saturday after a brief
v'nit on Maui.

Mrs. Anie Howell, of Kuiaha, was a
visitor in Honolulu for a few days
tlits week.

Mrs. Fred. A Clowes, of Lahaina-luna- ,

was a guest, at the Wailuku
Hotel for several days this week.

Mrs. Ella Austin, principal of the
Waiheo school, is in Honolulu for her
Christmas vacation.

Miss Rosalind Haia, of Hana, is
home from Honolulu where she is in
school, to spend the holidays.

S. A.' Baldwin returned by the Clau- -

dne on Tuesday from a business trip
to Honolulu.

J. Cnrc'a, of the First National Bank
of Wailuku, spent several days this
week in Honolulu on a business trip.

Y. C Aiona, the well known Hana
merchant, and his son, Y. H. Aiona,
returned this week from a trip to i.

Misses Tweet and Pet Robinson, of
Wailuku, went to Honolulu this week
where they will spend the holidays
with friends.

Judge Edings, of the second circuit
court, is in Honolulu where he will
spend the holidays. He will not re-

turn until after the first of the year.
Mrs. F. H. Locey, and little son,

fromerly of Haiku, but now of Hono-
lulu, are on Maui to spend Christmas
with friends.

Mrs. F. G. Correa of Waiakoa who
is visiting Mr. and Mrs. J. V. Fern-
andez of Honolulu, expects to return
next week.

Howard Hitchcoc! the artist, re-

turned to Honolulu last Friday after
several weeks spent in painting on
Maui. t

Miss Winifred Wadsworth, who has
been attending school in Honolulu, re-

turned home last Saturday to spend
the holidays.

P. W. Alston, chemist of the Wai-
luku Sugar Company, returned last
Saturday from a short trip to Honolu-
lu.

Miss Olive Villiers, who has been
attending school at Punahou, returned
home last Saturday morning for her
Christmas vacation.

Mr. and Mrs. John Stokes, of Ho-
nolulu, returned home last Saturday
after a visit of several weeks with
Maul friends. t

Mrs. F. Stange, who has been visit-
ing relatives and friends in Wailuku
and Paia for some time, returned home
to Honolulu by last Sunday's Lurline.

H. A. Austin, of the hydrographic
survey service, returned to Honolulu
last Saturday after a week spent in
visiting tho stream gages on Maui.

MINNESOTA TOO BIG
Castle & Cooke, representing the

Matson Navigation Company in Ha-
waii, have denied the truth of a main-
land report to effect that the Matson
Company was negotiating for the
great Hill steamship, Minnesota, to be
put In the Island sugar carrying trade.
It was stated that the vessel is far
too large to be used advantageously in
Island water, no harbors being of suf-
ficient depth to accommodate her
when loaded to capacity.

now assured

F. G. Krauss, of the Hawaii ex-
periment sat ion extension division, re-
turned to Haiku on Tuesday after a
few days business trip to Honolulu.

Dr. and Mrs. W. D. Baldwin, of Hai-
ku, who have been on the Coast for
the past several months, arrived home
this week by the Wilhelmina.

Mrs David Fleming and little son
were returning passengers by the
Wednesday night MaunaKea from Ho-
nolulu, where they had been visiting,
friends.

Mr. and Mrs. John Little, of Lahn-'na- ,
will leave for Honolulu tonight

from whence they will sail next week
for the coast. They will make their
future home in Southern California.

Prof. M. Cox, principal of the
School, Honolulu, and Mrs.

Cox, arrived by Tuesday's Claudine
to spend the Christmas holidays with
their son Joel.' B. Cox. of Wailuku.
and other Maul friends.

Mrs. John Chalmers, of Hana, was
a returning passenger by Tuesday's
Claudine. She visited friends in Ho
nolulu for several weeks following
her return from vacation on the coast
with Mr. Chalmers. .

J. D. McVeigh, superintendent of
the Molokai Settlement, will spend the
Christmas holidays in Honolulu. Mr.
McVeigh expects to return to Molokai
In the Mikahala on Tuesday of next
week.

George E. Smithies, Honolulu agent
of the New York Life Insurance Com-
pany, who in company with his wife
and child have been on Maul for some
days, returned home last Saturday
night.

Mr and Mrs. Ray B. Howell, who
were guests last week of Mr. Howell's
mother, Mrs. Annie Howell, and his
brother, Hugh Howell, at Kuiaha, left
by the Lurline for the coast this week.
They had stopped over on their way
from tour of Japan.

Tlenry Cooper, a member of the
class of '19, St. Louis College, and his
sister Miss Annie Cooper, who has
been attending the Sacred Heart
Academy, in Honolulu, arrived by the
Claudine on Tuesday to spend their
Christmas holidays at their home in
Hana.

Sergt. George A. Wetzel, instructor
of the Maui national guard companies,
went to Honolulu on ednesday night
to spend Christmas. Sergt. Wetzel
has a month's furlough and will

bably not return to Maui for several
Mrs. Ray B. Reltow aid baby were

quarantined in their home this week
upon diagnosis of their both having
diptherla. Both patients are doing
well. -

The sermon at the Wailuku Union
Church last Sunday evening was
preached by the Rev. W. H. Fry, of
Honolulu. There was a large attend
ance.

N. P. Bush, who recently came from
San Francisco to open a garage and
repair shop in Wailuku, returned on
Wednesday evening from a short
business trip to Honolulu.

E. W. Christmas, the well-know- n

landscape artist, who has done much
highly creditable work on Maui during
the past year, returned this week from
a several weeks sojourn in Honolulu.
He is at the Maul Hotel. t

James B. McSwanson, who filled the
position of editor of the Maui News
during the absence of the editor on
vacation, was a departing .passenger
for Honolulu by 'Wednesday's Claud-
ine.

A. Andersen, formerly a clerk in the
First National Bank, of Wailuku, but
who has been, connected with the
Bank of Hawaii, Honolulu for the past
two years, has been placed in charge
of a new branch bank at Waipahu,
Oahu.

HILO FEARS TYPHOID
Because the health authorities be-

lieve the water supply system of the
town of Hilo may be subject to cont-
amination of typhoid germs which
they cannot avert, a rush order was
cabled to New York about week
ago for a chlorine plant capable of
disinfecting 2,500,000 gallons of water
per day. Moreover, the plant was
ordered shipped through by express,
notwithstanding the heavy cost this
involves.

TELEGRAPH NEWS OF THE WEEK

DETROIT, December 21 Ford automobile plant is to close for
week to relieve railroad congestion, so that food and fuel can be handled

SAN FRANCISCO, December 21 John F. Haley, collector of in-
ternal revenue, Honolulu, has been sued for separate maintenance of
$175 per month by wife, who charges extreme cruelty and Haley's pref-
erence for a Hawaiian woman. She docs not desire divorce.

WASHINGTON, December 21 National prohibition constitution-
al amendment in materially altered form from that first reported in
House, reported favorably by senate judiciary committee by vote of
thirteen to three.

HONOLULU, December 21 Hawaiian Pineapple Company stock-Jioldc- rs

vote to increase captial by $300,000.
d- - Iord 311(3 Cllas- - Forbes exchange epithets. Call each other

'liar" and stronger word. Lord declares Forbes water frpnt plans are
all wrong. Other commissioners of harbor board check violence. Aninvestigation is advised. Board ordered Kauai auto bill payed.

Saki will be taxed as wine in the future, advises Collector of Inter-
nal Revenue Haley.

WASHINGTON, December 21 President Wilson has called
coirference of belligerents looking for peace. Projxises in summary thatAmerica not proposing peace and not offering services as meditaors but
is merely proposing that sounding be taken to get as clear and definitestatements as possible of views and proposed ieace terms of opposing
nations. The President declared this sudden action is in no way con-nected or dependent upon steps taken by German chancellor, and not as-sociated with them in any manner. The move of America came as astartling surprise to British "embassy. Bernstorff appeared pleased.
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abinet and other officials think prospects immeasurably

Dr. Raymond Breaks
With Gov. Pinkham

(Continued from Page One.)

Governor. Although he could ill af-

ford the time and money, he went in-

to tho campaign as a candidate for
delegate to the Democratic National
convention.
To Assist Governor

"I did this simply to aid the Gover-
nor," said Raymond. "And I was
electe'd, the only man who was elect-
ed. But the McCandless faction cheat-
ed me out of It, the central committee
refusing to issue credentials to me.

''Governor Pinkham. at that time
wrote to mo several times, urging me
to go to Washington and St. Louis and
fight my ease before the credentials
committee. I wrote back that I
couldn't do it, that I couldn't afford
either the time or the money. The
Governor insisted. I sent my step-
daughter to Honolulu and told her to
tell the Governor that I simply could-
n't go but that, If it were absolutely
necessary I'd be game and go any
how.

The Governor Insisted, and I bor
rowed the money from the bank and
went. It cost me $2000 and Gover
nor Pinkham did not put up one cent
of it. Jlo has never put up a cent, no
matter what I have done for him or
how much money I have spent in hia
behalf.

I went on to Washington and saw
Franklin K. Lane, secretary of the in-

terior, in Mr. Plnkham's behalf. That
was before Judge Stuart got there to
attack the Governor. Mr. Lane asked
me to put my facts In a letter, and I
wrote one, a sort of brief, which Mr.
Lane used. The result, was that the
attack of Judgo Stuart and the Mc-

Candless faction fell flat and the Gov-
ernor was upheld.

"I returned to Hawaii. Then the
election campaign came on and, pure-
ly to help tho Governor and maintain a
semblance of a Democratic organiza-
tion on Maui,. I ran for the senate I
knew I had absolutely no chance of
being elected in that Republican
Ftrongbold, with nil '.!" Hiwdwn ind
their money against me. But at that,
I had to fight the entire Republictn
party of the Territory, for they sent
Breckons and all their, other big men
over to Maui to help beat tne. It
took them all to do it, too.

"I managed to get four men to run
on the Democratic ticket for the
house. They were all weak and d'.d-n- 't

help me a bit, but I had to carry
them. One of them 5aid a part of his
own expenses. The expenses of the
three others I paid, as well as my own.
Governor Pinkham didn't contribute
one cent, although I was working
simply in his interest.

The law requires a candidate to
resign irum mi icintuiia. -
was chairman of the territorial land
board, member of the Maui loan fund
commission and a member of the
hoard of simervisors. I had been ap- -

ntntnil n tVltt ltlttor rtOHtHnil tO fill

the vacancy caused by the resignation
of Philip Pali- - , . - "

'Opposed by Forbe8 -

And to eo back to mat ume, ineio
is a curious sl.ory connected with that .,

appointment. It was generally un
derstood that 1 was to do given ine .

apointment, but the matter dragged on
for a long tune anything was
done. Finally I found out what the
trouble was. It was Charles R.
Forbes, superintendent of publio
works, who had insisted inai me
Governor should not appoint me. And
the Governor was obeying Forbes'
orders. One of the most prominent
Democrats in the Territory happened
tn he in the executive office, and re
ported that ho heard Forbes tell the
Governor I must notbe appointed.

Finally, however, I was appointed,
and tho Governor made the statement
that I had been appointe at the solici-

tation of two Republicans;! One of
them was Mr. Fassoth, formerly of
Kauai. It seemed mighty Btrange to
me that I should be opposed by a
Democrat and appointed on recom-
mendation of Republicans. .. But I
accepted the office.

When I entered the race for xne
senate I resigned from all the other
office, doing so I went to Mr. Pink-ham- 's

office and told him that it was
customary, in case a candidate was de
feated, for the Governor immediately
to reappoint him to the offices he had
held, and I should expects him to act
accordingly.

After the election the Governor re
appointed me to the board of super-- .
visors and to the loan fund commis
sion, but he wrote me that he wanted
to talk over land matters with me. I
couldn't imagine what he meant, and
wondered why my commission as
member of the land board did not ar-

rive. The board held a meeting here
in Honolulu, and I nearly came down,
expecting my commission would be
awaiting me here. But I didn't, or I
should have been humiliated, for the
commission did not arrive. It never
has arrived.
No Land Matters

When the Governor came to Maul
to the Maui County Fair, he was in
the hands of tho fair committee, and I
kept quietly in the background until
he sent for me. Finally his . aide,
Major Dougherty, came to me and said
the Governor wanted me to have lunch
with him. I accepted and after the
luncheon was over I went into the
Governor's private room and asked
him what land matters he wanted to
discuss with me. There was not a
thing. I asked the Governor what
about my reappointment to the land
board, and he waved the matter aside)
saying he would attend to it. But he
didn't."

It is reported that Raymond's trip
to Honolulu, which resulted in the big
row, was for the purpose of pleading
with the Governor for executive clem
ency towards a prisoner in the penet-entiar-

ST. ANTHONY'S CLOSES TODAY
St. Anthony's schools, Wailuku,

close their term today for the Christ-
mas holidays. They will not reconvene
until January 8th.


